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Teaming up' 
for a better Mizzou
The theme for Staff Recognition Week says it all: Better Through Teamwork. 

“Staff are a very important part of the Mizzou team, and this is their week to be 
recognized,” says Donna Taylor-Stearns, chairwoman of MU’s Staff Advisory Council.
The week-long celebration is packed with special events that honor the contributions 
staff members make every day.

Kicking off the festivities is the Staff Recognition Awards ceremony at 1:30 p.m. 
April 15 in Jesse Auditorium. Chancellor Charles Kiesler will present awards to a 
staff member from each of the four job classifications. The Mick Deaver Memorial 
Award recognizes a staff member for fostering good relations with students. The 
Barbara Uehling Award for Administrative Excellence honors an administrator who 
has contributed to improved working conditions and quality of life for MU staff. 
Long-time employees also will be honored for their years of service.

Some staff work in highly visible positions, others work behind the scenes, but 
all their efforts combine to help keep MU at the forefront of public research I 
universities. “We encourage everyone to come out and enjoy as many of the / 
events as they can. The Staff Council looks forward to this week every year,” I 
says Taylor-Stearns, administrative associate I in the Department of /
Pharmacology. /

This year the events include old favorites — like the fashion show and / 
variety show — with new ones mixed in for good measure. New events
include a tour of the Research Reactor and an open house at Campus Computing. 

All the events are put together by Staff Council members and volunteers. The variety
show is one of the biggest crowd pleasers and it’s a good example of how staff from across 
campus pitch in.

See Staff, page 2.

INSIDEthe weekly

Page 4: Six staff members are 
honored for their 
commitment to the

--- / Sage ___

/ MU £ an^'ee a„d "«'e»ra,c ,^k Celeb‘a^ orMU

- j
the I

-'v^=tolha„kv I

research an 'mnoH y°u for th„ P n'c,Pate in^ n8ing ■a",^«wh:°"*-rultob>o 31 even,s I

makes m., ,ou do, ea„. ■Ua m°del» and even ■
'national every I

paries a v 
Chancel]Or Je$ler

The gift of art
Museum symposium celebrates 
the 35th anniversary of the 
Kress Study Collection

T
his year marks the 35th anniversary of the “Great 
Kress Art Giveaway” and of the beginning of 
MU’s Museum of Art and Archaeology. The 
museum got its start with a gift of 14 old master 

paintings from the Kress Foundation giveaway in 1961.

The foundation was started by Samuel H. Kress, 
one of the wealthiest men in America. He gained his 
success through retailing with a chain of 5-and-10-cent 
shops scattered throughout the South. In the 1920s, 
during his travels in Europe he developed a love for art 
and set out to obtain works by every known Italian 
master. Even stronger than his desire for collecting was 
his desire to promote education through art. In 1929, he 
started a foundation to make his collection permanently 
accessible to the public.

MU was chosen to receive part of Samuel H. Kress’ 
collection of more than 3,000 old master paintings, 
sculptures and decorative art by a devoted alumnae. 
Fern Rusk Shapley graduated in 1916 with a doctorate 
in art history and archaeology, and in 1961 she was 
curator of the Kress Foundation. The foundation is

Christine Neal, a curator at the Museum of Art and 
Archaeology, helped organize a symposium on the 
museum’s Kress Study Collection.
Nancy O'Connor photo

committed to the preservation of European works of 
art and contributes to academic institutions that have 
the same desire. Shapley felt that MU met this criteria.

Kress’ largest gift was 1,800 works to the National 
Gallery of Art in Washington, D.C. This was a 
substantial gift to the museum that had only 450 pieces 
at its opening in 1941. He then wanted to distribute his 
art across the country. The foundation has given the 
gift of art to 96 museums, universities and other 
institutions across America.

Among the paintings in MU’s Kress Study 
Collection are Head of a Young Woman by Pietro 
Rotario; The Sacrifice of Isaac by the Dutch School, 
Imitator of Rembrandt; Temptation of St. Anthony by 
Bartolommeo Montagna and Athena Scorning the 
Advances of Hephaestus by Paris Bordone. All but one 
of the 14 paintings are in an ongoing display in 
Pickard Hall. They were first examined and cleaned by 
Jenny Sherman, a painting conservator from New 
York. One painting, A Saint King by Bernardino 
Fungai, was sent to New York for extensive treatment.

“One of the stipulations of the gift was that we care, 
house and display the paintings in accordance to 
museum standards,” says Christine Neal, curator of 
European and American art at the museum.

To celebrate the anniversary of the Kress 
Foundation gift, the museum is sponsoring a 
symposium at 1 p.m. April 14 in Pickard Hall. During 
the symposium, Edgar Peter Bowron, senior curator of 
paintings at the National Gallery of Art in Washington, 
D.C., will discuss the “Gift to America.” At 3 p.m., a 
panel of scholars will discuss their research on the 
paintings, including one researcher’s finding that the 
name of one of the paintings has changed. The 
symposium is free and open to the public.
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TAPPING IN 
TO A TRADITION

For nearly 70 years, Tap Day has 
been the traditional rite that 
recognizes MU student leaders. 
The ceremony will be held at 10 
a.m. April 19 on Francis 
Quadrangle.

During Tap Day, Mizzou’s six 
honoraries — QEBH, Mystical 7, 
LSV, Mortar Board, Omicron Delta 

_____________ Kappa and the 
^Rollins Society — 

wil* “taPw the new 
1996 members 

chosen by the
---------------- present membership 

of each honorary.

Identities of all the taps are secret 
until they’re announced during Tap 
Day.

In addition to the student taps, 
honor taps of members of MU 
faculty, staff and alumni will be 
announced at the ceremonies. All 
members of the University 
community are invited to attend the 
ceremonies. Spectator seating will 
be provided on the lawn of Francis 
Quadrangle. In case of inclement 
weather, the ceremonies will be 
held in Jesse Auditorium.

AN AGENDA 
TO FIGHT POVERTY

What role can our government play

in alleviating poverty? Noted labor 
economist Rebecca Blank will 
address that question at a seminar 
held at 3:45 p.m. tomorrow in 310 
Middlebush Hall. Blank, professor 
of economics at Northwestern 
University, will present It Takes A 
Nation: A New Agenda for Fighting 
Poverty" That also is the title of her 
recently completed book which 
looks at the labor market and how 
the nation’s less affluent 
populations have fared over the 
last decade. Her talk will focus on a 
chapter from the book which 
examines the role of “targeted 
programs" such as the earned 
income credit, job and child-care 
programs, and the possibility of

these programs solving the 
problems of poverty. A copy of the 
chapter is available before the 
seminar in the Department of 
Economics office, 118 Professional 
Building.

GOING ONLINE 
FOR COLLEGE SAVINGS

Rob Weagley is used to fielding 
questions from students in his 
classes, but next week the 
associate professor of consumer 
and family economics faces a 
nationwide audience of 
questioners. Weagley will take part 
in a live online conference at 8 p.m. 
April 17 to answer questions about

college savings options.
Weagley, a financial planning 

expert, was interviewed on the 
topic for a special section in the 
April issue of Money magazine. 
That publication then arranged the 
nationwide question-and-answer 
session to be conducted over 
CompuServe, a commercial 
provider of online services.

So what’s the most often asked 
question about college savings 
plans? “Probably the biggest 
question is ‘Should I save money in 
my name or my child’s name?*" 
Weagley says. “Another question 
many parents have is ‘How much 
do I save and where do I save it?*"

THANK
YOU!

Nearly 4,800 children and adults attended the sixth annual Kids' Day, a day of free health and 
safety activities sponsored by Children's Hospital and KOMU-TV 8.

This year, 731 children received free health sceenings, 213 children had immunizations cards 
checked. 104 children received 229 immunizations and 190 kids have new bike helmets.

We would like to thank the hundreds of volunteers who gave their time to make this event another 
overwhelming success. We also wish to recognize the many businesses and organizations who 
supported this year's Kids’ Day. It's truly a community effort that helps keep our kids safe and healthy.

Thank you to the following businesses, organizations and volunteers who supported the 1996 Kids’ Day.
Alpha Phi Omega/University of Missouri-Columbia
American Heart Association
American Red Cross
Backer's Potato Chip Company
Boone County Fire Protection District
Boone County National Bank
Boone County Sheriff's Department
Burger King — Jack and Jodie Needy
Central Dairy Ice Cream
Children's Hospital Advisory Board
Children's Hospital Staff/Volunteers
Children's Miracle Network
Columbia-Boone County Health Department
Columbia Entertainment Company
Columbia Fire Department
Columbia Paries and Recreation Department
Columbia Police Department
Disney Company
Ellis Fischel Cancer Center Staff/Volunteers
First Health/MC+
John Gardner, D.D.S.
GenCare
Health Care USA

Outstanding Booth Winners:
1 st place — KOMU-TV 8 Mini News Set
2nd place — Rusk Rehabilitation Center Wheelchair Obstacle Course
3rd place — University Hospital Same Day Surgery OR Tours

Mildren's 
Hospital 

at University Hospital and Clinks ■ Columbia. Missouri

Lori Henderson, D.D.S.
Hickman High School
Joint Communications Center — City of Columbia
KOMU-TV 8 Staff/Volunteers
Machers Swim School
McDonald's of Columbia — Mehle Enterprises
Missouri Department of Conservation
Missouri Division of Highway Safety
Missouri Heads Up Program
Mizzou Athletic Department
MU School of Medicine/Volunteers
MU School of Nursing/Volunteers
ParentLink
Parents as Teachers
Ronald McDonald House
Rusk Rehabilitation Center Staff/Volunteers
Ryder Transportation Services
Show-Me STATE GAMES
Six Flags Over Mid-America
Slim Goodbody Musical Health Presentation 
University Hospital and Clinics Staff/Volunteers 
University of Missouri College of Veterinary Medicine 
University Physicians Staff/Volunteers
Audrey Walton

KOMU-TV ■
Columbia-Jefferson City

Staff____________
From page 1.

Gail Lawrence, secretary with the 
Department of Anthropology, has worked 
on the show for more than five years; the 
last three years she’s coordinated the 
effort. “It’s a blast,’’ Lawrence says of all 
the behind-the-scenes work that goes into 
the production. “It’s amazing the talent we 
have out there and I don’t think we’ve 
even scratched the surface.”

Take this year’s line-up for example. 
Hula dancers, clowns, and country singers 
are among the'nine acts that will take 
center stage at noon April 18 in Allen 
Auditorium in the Arts and Science 
Building. And there’s more. Members of 
the Low Bid Band are all staff from 
Campus Facilities who will perform 
country songs and oldies.

Before the week’s over, Staff Council 
members and staff volunteers will have 
poured hundreds of hours of work into the 
celebration. But for volunteers like * 
Lawrence, all the work is more than 
worthwhile. “This is an opportunity for 
staff to shine for a week,” she says. “It’s 
an opportunity for staff from all over 
campus to meet each other and work 
together. Anything that gets staff involved 
with their co-workers is worth the effort.”

A complete list of Staff Recognition 
Week events appears on page 14.
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& Transportation 
Services
Turner Avenue Garage W
Level 2 
882-4568

Business Services/Campus Facilities

EXPO ’96
April 11,1996, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., at Hearnes Center

FACULTY, STAFF & STUDENTS 
of

UNIVERSITY of MISSOURI 
UNIVERSITY HOSPITAL & CLINICS 

■ Energy Conservation Information 
■ Interactive Computer Demonstrations 

■ Vendor Displays 
■ Telephone & Computer Technology 

■ Printing & Desktop Publishing Information 
■ World-Wide Web Demonstrations

Staff Recognition Week
■ Recycling Information ■ Sign Shop Displays

■ General Stores Products Displays 
■ Vendor Copy Machine Demonstrations 

■ Alternative Fuel Information ■ Over 50 Booths 
Donated Door Prizes Refreshments

Free parking with campus hang tags

APRIL 11, '96 • 9am-4pm
H E A R N 1 $ CENTER

MILD HOUSI (PRISS ENTRANCI)

MOST WANTED

Staff Recognition Week

Space deadline for MIZZOU magazine’s summer issue is 

April 19. Call Tanya Stitt, 882-7358 to reserve your ad.

1 & WESTERN 
I WHOPPER"

evi?neSame 8™^ taste of the WHOPPER® with a western twist.
With barbecue sauce, Cheddar, and hickory-smoked bacon.

wfiJlTED FOB. tempting hungry citizens with flame-broiled beef & tasty condiments. 
TRAVELS WITH ice-cold soft drinks and hot, crispy 

fries. Part of the well-known ’VALUE MEAL GANG.”

— ST LSRGEI FOR S LIMITED TIME ONLY.—

WESTERN WHOPPERS REGULAR FRENCH FRIES 
122 OZ. SODS foronly

BRADY COMMONS
Mon. - Thurs. 7 a.m. - 10 p.m.
FrL 7 a.m. - 8 p.m.
Sat 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. • Sun. Noon -10 p.m.

Contact our office for parking information 
during Staff Recognition Week at 882-4568
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MU’s staff is the “dream team.” 
This year's award winners are 
clockwise from the top Scott 
Keith, Kathy Basnett, Howard 
Kincaid and John Burks.

Scott Keith
Technical/Paraprofessional

F
irst impressions are lasting, and Scott Keith has had 
much to do with making MU the pride of the state, 
esthetically.

A landscape gardner, Keith supervises fewer than 10 
employees responsible for completing more than 75 
landscape projects a year, on time, to exacting 
horticultural specifications and, if possible, under budget.

Keith consistently performs well beyond the 
expectations of management and his peers, and he 
continues to strive for excellence in all of his work, says 
his supervisor, Charles Paxton.

Keith’s work ethic is simple. “I tell the guys I want, 
and will not sacrifice, quality, even when jobs need to be 
done quickly,” he says.

Some of his crew’s handiwork can be seen at Turner 
Avenue Garage, Reynolds Alumni and Visitor Center, Lee 
Hills Hall, and last week they started the dirt rolling 
around the Maryland Avenue parking structure.

Paxton says Keith is an exceptional employee for 
another reason: His knowledge of science and 
horticulture, and his landscaping experience is self-taught. 
Starting at MU in 1983 as a custodian, he moved up 
through the ranks to grounds keeper, to one of two 
arborists on campus and to landscape gardener, a 
technical position normally held by someone with a 
degree in horticulture and a minimum of four years’ 
supervisory experience.

“I’ve studied hard on my own,” Keith says, “and I’ve 
learned so much from everyone I’ve worked with. 
They’ve helped make my job enjoyable, especially my 
supervisor.” And for Keith nothing is more enjoyable than 
turning a barren piece of land into a thing of beauty with 
trees, bushes and shrubs. “It’s pleasing to see the final 
product,” he says with a smile.

Kathy Basnett
Secretarial/Clerical

S
tudents, faculty and staff familiar with the General 
Classroom Building know that Kathy Basnett is the 
person who holds the fourth floor together.

Senior Secretary Basnett reinforced this truth when, for 
nearly three months, she was “acting chairwoman” of 
philosophy and pretty much ran the department single 
handedly. She had no choice — sudden back surgery put 
her boss and chairman of the department out of 
commission last summer.

“Mrs. Basnett was able to keep a very diverse and 
extremely demanding faculty not only satisfied, but also 
pleased with her suggestions and work,” says now 
recovered Chairman Joseph Bien.

Basnett started working at MU 16 years ago in the 
economics department. She moved to physical medicine 
and rehabilitation, and then to family and comunity 
medicine. For the past five years she’s been the only 
support staff for philosophy’s IO faculty members, 15 
teaching assistants, 60 undergraduate majors and 40 
graduate students.

Departmental staff say she gets everything done and 
done right, in a minimum amount of time. “She is by far 
the best secretary our department has ever had,” says a 
philosophy faculty member.

“My department comes first,” Basnett says. “Whatever 
it takes to keep the department running is what I’ll do.” 
She credits an innate sense of time management for her 
ability to complete her tasks in normal work hours. “I 
never had to take a course in time management, it’s just 
there,” she says. “There are certain things I have to do, 
and somehow I get them all done, even with constant 
interruptions,” says Basnett who recently has returned to 
work after also undergoing back surgery.
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Howard Kincaid 
Administrative/Professional

A
n old business maxim says that a sure sign of a 
good manager is the people who work with him. 
That description fits Howard Kincaid to a T.

At University Hospitals and Clinics, Kincaid has many 
staff members who have been at MU 20 years and more. 
Some have even worked for him their entire University 
careers. Kincaid is the hospital’s director of Marketing, 
Development and Human Resources.

Colleagues say that Kincaid has mastered the art of 
listening — staff are comfortable approaching him with 
new ideas and difficult situations. “His endless knowledge 
of the University and its systems allows him to look at all 
sides of the situation to gel things moving in the right 
direction,” says a co-worker. “In other words, he can be 
tender and lough at the same time.”

“I think people innately want to do a good job,” 
Kincaid says. “Often, it’s just a matter of being open and 
honest with people. You have to have a genuine interest in 
people, they can tell when you don’t.”

For Kincaid, his interest in people has been more than 
repaid. “I like to look al the successes that people who 
worked with me or for me have had,” he says. “It always 
makes you feel good to think you’ve somehow 
contributed to others* success.”

There have been more than a few challenges along the 
way. He built the hospital’s development department from 
scratch. Many years ago, Kincaid was given the task of 
putting together the first Children’s Miracle Network 
telethon in mid-Missouri in just a few months. Since then, 
the event has grown into a department of its own, has 
raised more than $1 million and has been embraced by 
MU and Columbia-arca families. More recently, he was 
named to coordinate the merger of Mount Vernon 
Rehabilitation Center with University Hospitals and 
Clinics.

People from all levels of the organization respect and 
admire Kincaid as a talented leader and a people person. 
“Howard Kincaid will be found at many events and 
activities with his sleeves rolled up working side by side 
with staff,” says a co-worker. “He realizes firsthand that it 
takes the whole team to make things successful.”

Managing 
made easy

Nancy Jones
Uehling Award

The Barbara S. Uehling 
Award for 
Administrative 
Excellence was 
established in 1986 to 
honor an administrator 
who has demonstrated 
qualities of leadership, 
administrative 
excellence and has 
contributed in some 
way to improve the 
working conditions and 
the quality of life for MU 
staff. Uehling was MU 
chancellor from 1978-86 
and established the 
Staff Advisory Council.

T
his year’s theme for Staff Recognition Week, “Better Through 
Teamwork,” fits Nancy Jones like a glove. Part of her responsibilities 
as manager of medicine services al University Hospital includes 
supervising 100 nurses, unit clerks and unit attendants who are employed on 

4 West [an inpatient unit] and in the Short Stay Center.
Jones, a 20-year employee, started out as a registered nurse, then moved 

to staff education, and for almost 11 years she has served in the currrcnt 
management post.

The entire hospital respects Jones as an outstanding leader, colleagues 
say. “At University Hospital, we have an award called excellence in 
management.” says a co-worker. “Nancy received it so many times that the 
hospital offically ‘retired’ her as an annual contender for this award.”

Other co-workers say Jones has an incredible ability to help staff 
members recognize their goal and mission as nurses and health-care 
providers, and she is able to keep morale and staff motivation al an 
incredibly high level at all limes. They ascribe these accomplishments to her 
management style of allowing staff members to participate in decision 
making. “Many managers say they involve staff, yet it is not always the 
case,” a colleague says. “Nancy is a leader who always directs with staff 
input and guidance. She creates an environment in which people feel truly 
empowered and motivated to get the job done.” This occurs because Jones 
constantly listens to the employees, strives to create an excellent working 
environment and promotes teamwork and pride in the University.

“I have an excellent staff,” Jones says. “I do nothing by myself; it’s all 
through the team of people that I supervise.” Despite her hectic schedule of 
running the department, Jones finds lime to bake homemade dishes for 
award presentations or for birthdays. Every Christmas, she makes a 
homemade gift for each of the staff members in her unit; and more

important, she knows and calls everyone by their first name when she secs them, without having to look 
at their name badge.

Jones regularly commends her staff for jobs well done, whether through 
written or verbal communication, or through recommending them for some 
of the recognition programs the hospital offers. “Although I always try to 
convey how important the staff is to our operation, I know there is so much 
more I could and should be doing.”

John Burks
Crafts/Maintenance

W
hen Tiger fans stream into Memorial Stadium on 
football Saturdays, John Burks has already been 
on the scene for hours. In fact Burks, supervisor 
of athletic maintenance, and his crew are the first ones 

there and the last ones to leave al the end of the day. He 
hasn’t missed a home game since 1975.

But football isn’t his only focus. Burks and his staff do 
the preparation and cleanup for all outdoor sports at MU 
and are responsible for equipment repair and maintenance. 
In addition to Memorial Stadium, he oversees the 
fertilizing, mowing and marking of the grass playing 
fields and attends to a thousand other details. Il can be a 
dawn-to-dusk job in all kinds of weather.

Co-workers say that Burks is dependable and always 
prepared, and that attitude shows. “I’d rather be an hour 
early than five minytes late,” Burks says. One of his 
biggest challenges came last year, when the athletic 
department installed a new state-of-the-art grass playing 
surface on Faurot Field. Il was a big enough job in itself, 
but the weather — to put it mildly — didn’t cooperate. 
Torrential rains were followed by a heal wave, but Burks 
and his crew still had the field ready for play opening 
night.

Each year, he logs many extra hours helping the city of 
Columbia and the stale high school athletic association 
with events in Memorial Stadium and Simmons Field.

“John Burks has been one of the University’s hardest 
working employees for the last 28 years,” says his 
supervisor, Mark Fitzpatrick. “Although he works behind 
the scenes, no one can lake more pride than he for a 
smooth-running event. Many others receive compliments 
for work for which John is responsible, but he does not 
seek the limelight.”

Burks takes all the challenges in stride. “I figure the 
good Lord gave me this job,” he says. “I’ve tried to lake 
care of it the best I can.”

Through a 
student’s eyes
R

ebecca O’Neal tries to see the University through a student’s eyes. 
Thal way she’s able to make her own small corner of campus as 
comfortable as possible for students. e

As administrative assistant in the Department of Textile and Apparel 
Management, she coordinates all the department’s academic, fiscal and 
support functions. But the welfare of students is always a main focus. “I’m 
here to help; it’s part of my job,” O’Neal says.

Her co-workers say she lakes it far beyond the routine. They say O’Neal’s 
spirit of helpfulness sets her apart. Students can come to her on the verge of 
tears — because of academic problems, a health crisis, even a broken-down 
car — and they know they’ll get a kind word and good advice from O’Neal.

“All the students in our department see Becky as a kind, helpful, 
supportive individual,” says Kilty Dickerson, textile and apparel management 
chairwoman. “They know that they will never be treated abruptly or rudely, 
and that she will go the extra mile necessary to aid in whatever problem or 
issue they bring to her attention. She is gracious and helpful beyond words.”

Other faculty say O’Neal is a master of tact and a brilliant combination of 
wisdom and savvy. “She helps each person as if his or her problem is the 
most important issue in her life at that moment,” says another colleague.

“I know students would like to have a place they can come to and feel 
comfortable,” O’Neal says. “It’s hard being a college student. Especially for 
freshmen it’s a real struggle, being away from mom and dad, learning to be 
themselves.”

For O’Neal, all that caring comes natural. In addition to her six brothers 
and sisters, O’Neal’s parents also took care of as many as five foster children 
al one time. “Il’s easy for me to share,” O’Neal says. “I like being around 
people, I like seeing them grow because that was my environment when I 
was growing up.”

Rebecca 
O’Neal 
Deaver Award

The Mick Deaver 
Memorial Award was 
established in 1980 by 
the Staff Advisory 
Council to honor a 
staff member who 
exemplifies Deaver’s 
concern for fostering 
good relations with 
students. Deaver was 
associate director of 
University Police at the 
time of his death in 
1980 in an automobile 
accident.
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Service
Awards
40 years

Luther B. Caldwell Jr., Planning, Design, Construction 
Rubyn Key, Building Services

35 years

Wanda Jean Barnes, Campus Facilities
Jack D. England Jr., Child Health
Thomas Edmond Fisher, Delta Center
Leon Harrison Grant, Maintenance and Grounds
Barbra Ann Horrell, Veterinary Medicine
Mark M. Hulse, Campus Computing
Roland Arthur Hultsch, Research Reactor
Mary L. Lincoln, Agriculture, Food and Natural Resources
George Alfred Murphy, Residential Life
Betty Sue Nichols, Animal Science
Theodore D. Turner, Maintenance and Grounds

30 years

Katherine Louise Acton, Hospital Supply Distribution 
Frances M. Backus, Hospital Burn Unit 
Walter Leslie Bailey, Hospital Plant Engineering 
Beverly A. Bennett, Ellis Fischel Surgical Oncology 
Oscar R. Black, Maintenance and Grounds 
Rita Elaine Bonney, Research Reactor 
Kenneth Eugene Butler, University Police 
Don Carlos Carey, Radiology 
Lonnie Dale Crane, Residential Life
Eugene Arnold Creech, Science Instrument Shop
Mary Evelyn Dawson, Hospital Admissions
Dannie Sue Derryberry, Counseling Services
Ann Glorene Fisher, Neurophysiology
Janet Marie Fountain, Cooperative Extension
Patsy Ruth Higgins, Business Services
Clifford Ray Holmes, Physics
Delbert E. Howard, Hospital Diabetes Clinic
William Glenn Hudson, Student Services
Barbara Blunt Jones, Romance Languages
Maxine Kay Little, Psychiatry/Neurology
Jerry Davis Long, Information Services
Gayle Lee Marshall, Admissions/Registrar
David Gordon Martin, Residential Life
Charles Russell Matthews, Ellis Fischel Radiology

John R. McAllister, Planning, Design, Construction 
David Sharon McAtee, Thompson Farm 
Ivan Duane Metzger Jr., KOMU-TV 
Barbara Doris Middleton, Anesthesiology 
Roger Dale Morris, Horticulture 
Kermon W. Neef, Maintenance and Grounds 
Jerry Stephen Nichols, Maintenance and Grounds 
George David Peeler, Research Reactor 
Larry C. Penberthy, Residential Life 
Jo Ann Pflieger, Veterinary Microbiology 
Carroll Alexander Phillips, Extension 
Donald Eugene Quinn, Maintenance and Grounds 
Darlene A. Richardson, Hospital Accounting 
Martha Nan Sapp, Anesthesiology 
Sandra Lee Sartain, Surgery
Harold Joseph Schulte, Hospital Clinical Engineering 
David L. Spate, Environmental Health and Safety 
James L. Stone, Rusk Rehabilitation
Patricia Ann Tatum, Rusk Outpatient Rehabilitation 
Albert Lee Taylor, Residential Life 
Mary Ivouise Tiirner, Campus Dining
Judy Mae Vandelicht, University Physicians Patient 

Accounting
James Lewis Via, Maintenance and Grounds 
Mervin L. Wells Jr., Energy Management 
Carl G. Willis, Counseling Services

25 years

Vicki Lynn Babb, Hospital Dialysis and Transplant 
Dana Annette Barton, Admissions/Registrar 
Richard Robert Beckett, KOMU-TV 
Richard Lee Begemann, Campus Computing 
Danny Dwain Bright Jr., Hospital Plant Engineering 
Theodore W. Brown, Campus Dining
Virginia Ruth Brown, University Physicians Finance 
Gary Lee Burns, Accounting Services 
Mary Ann Canton, Financial Aid 
Mao Cheng Chao, Ellis Fischel Laboratory
Janice J. Craig, Minority Affairs/Faculty Development 
Cynthia Esther Crane, Alumni Activities 
Doris Ann Dill, Hospital Linen Services 
Jennie L. Driskill, Hospital Perinatal Unit 
Tommy Everett Duncan, Campus Computing 
Kelly Gene Elliott, Hospital Plant Engineering 
Joyce May Elrod, Agronomy
Wendelin Evans, Ellis Fischel Administrative Services 
Delores Ann Fisher, MU Libraries
Gary Richard Freie, Admissions/Registrar 
Carolyn L. Fuemmeler, Hospital Pediatrics 
Behzad Hakimi, Information Services 
(Jeorge Robert Ham, University Police

Genelie Harlene Hawkins, Maintenance and Grounds
Ernest S. Hilderbrand, Campus Computing
Issac Lee Hollis, Ellis Fischel Security
Charles Porter Isaacson, University Police
Floyd Lee Jefferson, Forage Systems Research Center
Anna Florine Jenkins, Residential Life
Jimmie Royal Joiner, School of Natural Resources
Harold Alan Jones, MU Libraries
Frances L. Malloy, Graduate School
Eugene S. McArtor, Intercollegiate Athletics
Barbara Sue Moore, Campus Dining
Shirley Elizabeth Neville, Hospital Helicopter Service
Walter Dean Orbin, Hospital Warehouse Operations 
Richard Joseph Otto, Sponsored Program Administration
Judith Donna Owens, Laboratory Animal Medicine
Peggy Lynn Plummer, Anesthesiology
James Henry Porter, Biological/Agricultural Engineering
Judy Kay Raley, Child Health
Dianna Darlene Russell, Hospital 5 East Surgery
Janet Lea Shackelford, Hospitals and Clinics Payroll
Kenneth Donald Sheets, Hearnes Center
Philip Joseph Shocklee, Campus Facilities
Judy Gail Skouby, Hospital Purchasing
Harold Dean Skrabal, Student Health Center
Allen Jordan Slaughter, University Police
Brenda Ann Smith, Hospital 4 West Medicine
John Norman Thiessen, Hospital Plant Engineering
Randy Hall Thiessen, Horticulture and Agroforestry Center
Keener A. Tippin, Office of Provost
Dale B. Trask, Procurement/Materials Management
Maria Trask, Hospital Medical Records
Carol Jane Turner, MU Libraries
Patsy R. Vinson, Obstetrics and Gynecology
Jack William Watring, University Police
Mary Sue White, Campus Dining
Joann Williamson, Ellis Fischel Laboratory

20 years

Willa M. Adelstein, Hospital Medicine Center
Debra Jo Ball, Radiology
Virginia Mae Baskett, Sameday Surgery Center
Alan Richard Bloom, MU Libraries
Jimmy Louis Bonuchi, Hospital Plant Engineering
Kenneth D. Bopp, Health Services Management
Joyce Lee Bowers, Campus Computing
Sylvia Pearl Brown, Extension
Glen David Burlingame, Energy Management
Brenda Katherine Campbell, Center for Reproductive Science 

and Technology
Linda Maureen Canestraight, Campus Computing
C. Henry Cassil, Engineering

Parenting Series
- ----------------------- __ a part of Wellnes^ Month *96

Choosing Quality Child Care
Tuesday, April 9th
Noon in Brady Commons 234-235 
with Kathy Thornburg 
(Babysitting Available)

Monday, April 22nd
7 P.M. in Brady Commons 234-235 
with Del Groves
(Babysitting Available)

Tuesday, April 16th
Noon in Brady Commons 234-235 
with Nancy Spencer 
(Babysitting Available)

Talking to Your Children About 
Alcohol and Other Drugs

for more information call
The Wellness Resource Center at 882 - 4634

Stop by the Campus Facilities area to win a prize, pick 
up information on saving energy, landscaping tips 
and checkout —
■ Specialty sign displays x.
■ Displays on Energy Management’s alternative fuels projects and 
energy conservation programs
■ Latest landscape management technology and free maple tree 
seedlings may be available
■ Auto leasing information
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Nancy Cassity, Child Health
Bettie A. Chick, Printing Services
David Choate, Cooperative Extension
Pamela K. Clark, Ellis Fischel Professional Services
Linda Lou Connor, Residential Life 
Sharon R. Craig, Campus Computing 
Kathryn Savers Curtis, Veterinary Diagnostic Lab 
Tammy Raye Ellebracht, Internal Medicine 
Rita K. Erickson, Building Services
Julia Inez Estes, Hospital Nutrition and Food Services 
Carolyn S. Evans, Honors College 
Rose Marie Fisher, Fertilizer Control
Joyce A. Geevemer, Hospital Admissions
Paul S. Gentzler, Ellis Fischel Operating Room
Shirley K. Griggs, Student Services
Mark R. Hassler, Education
Diane Jean Herd, Admissions/Registrar
Rita Virginia Holly, Campus Computing Admin
Bert William Howard, Rusk Clinical Diagnostic Services 
Johannah K. Howard, Ellis Fischel Laboratory 
Monica Ann Huff, School of Medicine
Mary Augusta Jackson, Entomology
Diane Jennings, Campus Computing
Robert Paul Johnson, Residential Life
Debra Linn Jones, Hospital Director’s Office
Nancy C. Jones, Hospital 4 West Medicine and Short Stay 

Center
James Lewis Joy, Parking and Transportation Services 
Josephine Ann Kunza, Hospital Pathology
Dale Martin Lenger, Veterinary Medicine
Rosemary Lewis, Research Support Services
Judith Ann Lincoln, Campus Computing
Jewell Elaine Maggard, Procurement/Materials Management 
Regina A. May, Chancellor’s Office
James Charles McKibben, Research Reactor
Catherine Menzel, MU Libraries
Wiley Miller, Counseling Services
Charlotte Fay Mustain, MU Libraries
Larry Erwin Nave, University Police
Dana R. Newell, University Physicians Marketing
Dinh Van Nguyen, Internal Medicine
Linda Gale Botner Noll, Admissions/Registrar

Nina D. Oliver, Arts and Science
Gail L. Overbeck, Hospital Nutrition and Food Services
Diane Peckham, Ellis Fischel Laboratory
Linda Jane Pipes, Physiology
Rosie Marie Poe, Building Services
Elsie Powers, Ellis Fischel Support Services
Melvin Preyer, Delta Center
Barbara E. Railton, Printing Services
George Rainey, Hospital Supply Distribution
Gary Paul Rainwater, Delta Center
Nancy Reed, Agronomy
Wanda L. Reynolds, Residential Life
Brenda Nichols Robinson, Cooperative Extension
Jane Elizabeth Robinson, Laboratory Animal Medicine
Daryl Ann Rogers, Human Environmental Sciences
Lucia Rombach, Hospital 4 West Medicine
Harley Schlichting, Practical Arts and Vocational-Technical 

Education
Michael S. Schweder, Chemistry
Mary Blanche Seewoster, Research Reactor
Jeffrey Scott Shelton, University Police
Carol A. Smith, Agronomy
Randall Leon Smoot, Greenley Farm
Roger Guy Snellen, Facilities, Design, Development
Robert Milton Stanley, Intercollegiate Athletics
Linda Sue Stelljes, Cutaneous Micrographic Surgery Clinic
Mary Lou Stinson, Hospital Medical Records
Preston Lee Stogsdill, Veterinary Pathology
Christinia P. Sweatman, University Physicians Patient 

Accounting
Pensa McCoy Taylor, Hospital Linen Services
Marilyn A. Teel, Ellis Fischel Outpatient Clinics
Gary Van Thornhill, Physiology
David Lee Truesdell, MU Libraries
Connie Louise Thrner, Hospital Sterile Processing
James Lewis Watson, Hospital Radiology
Barbara L. Weaver, Extension
Marilyn Jean White, Intercollegiate Athletics
Margaret Levern Williams, Hospital Nutrition and Food

Services
Joy Lee Woods, Veterinary Medicine and Surgery
Dale Allen Woody, Campus Mail

Eileen L. Woody, Practical Arts and Vocational-Technical 
Education

Tommy Ray Wyatt, Printing Services 
Bonnie Susan Zelenak, Learning Center

15 years

Billie R. Abel, Women’s Health Care Unit
Michael Lynn Akers, Procurement/Materials Management 
Daniel Anthony, Hospital Plant Engineering 
Susan K. Arnold, Intercollegiate Athletics 
David W. Atkisson, Energy Management 
Mary A. Austin, Intercollegiate Athletics 
Vicki M. Austin, Facilities, Design and Development 
Lois Lanelle Baskett, School of Nursing 
Marilyn S. Beeson, Hospital Social Services 
Coralie T. Benson, Research Reactor 
G. Bhagvandoss, Academic Support Center 
Rhonda Lyn Boles, Analytical Services
Christopher P. Bowman, Hospital Supply Distribution 
Blythe Maria Bradford, Student Services 
Shirley A. Breedlove, Hospital Linen Services 
Barbara L. Breen, Engineering Experiment Station 
Marilyn L. Brown, University Stores 
Cody L. Buscher, Hospital Surgery 1CU
Tommy Wayne Carter, Hospital Heart Center and General 

Administration
Joseph Castiglione, Intercollegiate Athletics
Georgia Lee Chalmers, Hospital Nutrition and Food Services 
Thresa D. Chism, Bradford Farm
Paul William Corson, Hospital Pharmacy
Roberta Ann Darden, Hospital Dermatology Clinic 
Judy L. Davis, Hospital Surgery Clinic 
Leta W. Davis, School of Nursing
Jonathan Lee Dehaven, Biological Sciences 
J. Theodore Dodson, MU Libraries 
Judy Lynn Dooley, Statistics
Marlene M. Duffield, Entomology
Perseveranda L. Dumlao, Hospital Surgical Services 
Rhonda Lea Durham, Hospital Patient Accounts 
Marcia W. Easley, Journalism
Harold T. Ehler, Maintenance and Grounds

Campus Computing

Short Courses
The following non-credit short courses are free of charge and open to MU faculty, staff and graduate students unless otherwise noted. Participants may be enrolled in no more than 

two courses in one month. Registration is required and is done on a first-come, first-served basis. To enroll, please call 882-6006. NOTE: When an ID is required fora class, participants 
should obtain the to prior to registeringfor that class (call the Help Desk at 882-5000 for ID information). More information about theseclasses is inched in the Campus Compel 
Training Groups Web pages (see below). If you cannot connect to the World Wide Web, or if you need help doing so, please call 882-6(X)6#6sli*^^

For the complete Winter Semester Short Course schedule including class times, see the following URL: http://www.missouri.edu/-cctrain/WS96web.html I 
For a complete listing of Course descriptions, see the following URL: http://www.missouri.edu/~cctrain/course.html

Graphing in Microsor Excel 5.0
April 15

Prerequisites: Introduction to Excel or experience with 
Excel spreadsheets.

Introduction to Microsor Excel 5.0

Foundations of Computers (2 parts) 
Part I-April 16 
Part 11-April 25

Prerequisites: None, other than basic computer expert 
ence and a desire to learn.

I T > *
g Introduction to Windows (2 parts)

& Part I-April 19
Part H-April 26

il

Prerequisites: None, other than basic computer experi­
ence and a desire to learn.

April 15
Prerequisites: Foundations of Computers course or 
knowledge of file management with Macintosh or Win­
dows, and mouse skills.

Introduction to Pinemail

April 16
Prerequisites: A SHOWME ID is required prior to regis­
tering for the class.

AA/ViAN Workshop: Introduction to Web Page 
Authoring

April 19
Prerequisites: A SHOWME ID is required prior to regis­
tering for the class; plus experience with Web browsers.

Introduction to Microsor Word 6.0 
April 19

Prerequisites: Foundations of Computers course or 
knowledge of file management with Macintosh or Win­
dows, and mouse skills.

Introduction to SHOWME/PineMail 
April 19

Prerequisites: A SHOWME ID is required prior to regis­
tering for class.

Microsor Word 6.0 Topics: Columns, Table, 
and Mail-Merge 

April 22
Prerequisites: Introduction to Microsoft Word 6.0 or 
experience with the application.

http://www.missouri.edu/-cctrain/WS96web.html
http://www.missouri.edu/%7Ecctrain/course.html
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Danny J. England, Agronomy
Kenneth Mark Eubanks, Engineering Experiment Station 
Richard T. Eyler, Financial Aid
Thomas Quinton Foley, Hospital Housekeeping
Nada Lee Gibson, Obstetrics and Gynecology
Keith Gilpin, Facilities, Design and Development
Toni Gordon, Hospital Surgical Services
Stephanie A. Granneman, Ellis Fischel Administrative

Services
John Walker Guyton, Hospital Admissions
Mary Phyllis Harrison, Hospital Children’s/Women’s Center 
Donald R. Harter, Energy Management
Deborah M. Harvey, University Physicians Patient Accounting 
Mary L. Hayes, Education
Alphonsine L. Hazlett, Hospital 5 West Surgery
Cecelia Hicks, Residential Life
Linda Lee Higgins, Intercollegiate Athletics
Linda Hilton, Women’s Health Care Unit
Bonnie E. Hinkle, Arts and Science
Mary Louise Hinton, KBIA-FM
Neil R. Hockley, Hospital Respiratory Care
Judy A. Holley, Hospital Payroll and Central Processing
Billie K. Horak, Hospital Coronary Care Unit
Patricia Susan Hudnut, Cooperative Extension
Billy Hyler, Hospital Supply Distribution
Bonita Marcia Hyler, Veterinary Medicine and Surgery 
Andrea R. Jackson, Ellis Fischel Laboratory
Randy Eugene Jacobs, Rusk Rehabilitation Center
Janice Kay Jacobson, Economics
Simin Reihani Jalali, MU Libraries
Martin Jennings, Ellis Fischel Engineering
Carolyn K. Johnson, Planning, Design, Construction
Perrin Johnson, Hospital Warehouse Operations

Brock P. Jones, Printing Services
Maurice Jordan, Pathology
Martha Ann Jungerman, Hospital Adolescent Unit 
Helmut Kaiser, Research Reactor
Teresa Hall Knouff, MU Libraries
Paul George Koenig, Soil and Atmospheric Sciences 
Cynthia Kreutz, Hospital Respiratory Therapy 
Diana Kay Kritzer, Hospital Neonatal Transport 
C. Leon Krueger, Research Reactor
Jon Quentin Kuyper, Music
Donald Gene Landrum, Maintenance and Grounds
Jerry Lynn Landrum, Agronomy
Lorraine A. Lanman, Surgery 
Eric E. Lawman, Bradford Farm 
Ding-Zhao Lee, Child Health 
Lynn Long, Ellis Fischel Pharmacy 
Roberta Ann Luebbering, Hospital Pediatrics ICU 
Krystyna Lukaszewska, Agronomy
Claudia Rene Lynch, Hospital Guest Services 
George K. Mackley, Energy Management 
Douglas M. Manley, Hospital Housekeeping 
Martha Louise Martin, Curriculum and Instruction 
Susan Kay Martin, Hospital Coronary Care Unit 
Charlene H. McIntosh, Educational Resources Group 
Thomas McQuitty, Maintenance and Grounds 
Theobald C. McSheehy, Veterinary Pathology 
Richard L. McWhorter, Science Instrument Shop 
Richard L. Megas, Energy Management 
Cindy L. Miller, Hospital Pathology
Kelly A. Moore, Hospital Children’s/Women’s Center
Clara Louise Morris, Hospital Radiology 
Cheryl Morton, Hospital Medical Records 
Richard Erwin Mueller, Biological/Agricullurai Engineering

Judy K. Murray, Rusk Rehabilitation Center
Judy Kay Murray, Printing Services
Roy Griffin Murray, Facilities, Design, Development 
Ann W. Nadler, Student Health Center
William I. Neely, Hospital Nutrition and Food Services 
Carious R. Nevels, Campus Mail 
David G. Nickolaus, Research Reactor
Jeffrey L. Nilges, Building Services
Larry J. Oakley, Maintenance and Grounds
Dixie Lynn Odneal, Hospital Pediatrics
Richard Ray Orman, Hospital Warehouse Operations 
Elizabeth B. Otto, Child Health
Dana Palmer, Hospital Plant Engineering 
Roy Irving Parker, Campus Computing 
Lynn B. Parshall, Rusk Rehabilitation Center 
Roy L. Parsons, Environmental Health and Safety 
Howard Dean Patrick, Building Services 
Paige Patterson, Biochemistry
Kimberly Jo Peck, Psychiatry/Neurology
Donna Marie Perry, Curriculum and Instruction 
Mary A. Powell, Women’s Health Care Unit 
Florence Praiswater, Orthopaedic Surgery 
Mary L. Reams, Cooperative Extension
Anita K. Rice, Social Work
Raymond Gary Robb, Building Services
Tracy L. Roberts, Hospital Medical Records
Michael Jerome Robinson, Hospital Nutrition and Food 

Services
Pamela Sue Rowden, Sameday Surgery Center 
Ariis Saunders, Environmental Health and Safely 
Donald Gary Scharlott, Hospital Pharmacy
Sandra M. Scherff, Family and Community Medicine 
Carla Susan Schlink, Arts and Science

Offen shown abott expire May Z5.1996 See your campus store for details about the Apple Computer Loan ©1996 Apple Computer, Inc All rights resertod Apple, the Apple logo. LaserWriter. Maantosh. Performa. PowerBook. StyleWnter and Hie power to be your best are registered trademarks of Apple Computer. 
Inc Mac and Power Mac an trademarks of Apple Computer, Inc All Maantosh compuien art designed to be accessible to tndntduals with disability 1b learn more (US only), cal 800 600 7808 or TTY800 755 0601.
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Mary C. Schmitz, Parking and Transportation Services 
Letta Jean Schnell, Building Services 
Nancy Lee Schuenemeyer, Nursing Staff Education 
Thomas D. Schultz, Development 
Martha A. Schumann, Hospital Pathology 
Thomas Joe Sears, Assessment Resource Center 
Kathy R. L. Seay, Medicine
Sharon R. Severns, Hospital Pathology
Mary Jean Sexton, Building Services
Doris Jean Shoemaker, Office of Provost
Marie C. Sloan, History
Roselynn Rita Smith, Research Reactor
Leandra Gayle Stogsdill, Psychology
Martha Straatman, Hospital Short Stay Center 
Roxanne Vincent Streeter, Special Education 
Delores G. Stubbs, Hospital Patient Accounts 
Jackie Sumpter, Ellis Fischel Engineering 
Thelma Sweezer, Ellis Fischel Surgical Oncology 
Ruth Yvonne Sypes, Child Health
Caroline H. Teasley, Biological/Agricultural Engineering 
Virginia Tennill, Education
Joyce Annette Tiirner, Sameday Surgery Center 
Annie P. Van Der Lek, Veterinary Diagnostic Lab 
Kenneth E. Vardyan, Business and Public Administration 
Lillian Vaughn, Residential Life 
William C. Vellema, Chemistry
Grace S. K. Wang, Hospital Pathology
Ceresa J. Ward, Hospital Patient Education
Timothy Paul Warner, Research Reactor 
Eugene C. Wear, Hospital Plant Engineering 
Margaret J. Webb, MU Libraries
Kenneth Weider, Hospital Plant Engineering
James Dale White, KOMU-TV
Joyce Williams, Hospital Radiology
Cheryl Elaine Wright, Hospital Nutrition and Food Services 
Gertrud^ J. Wyatt, Hospital Nutrition and Food Services 
Patsy Yingling, Hospital Children’s/Women’s Center 
Betty Jean Youtsey, University Police
Mary Josephine Zacher, Respiratory Care Services

10 years

Jayne Marie Ackert, Hospital Perinatal Unit 
Betty Aderton, Rusk Rehabilitation Center 
Alice F. Ahlersmeyer, Hospital Pediatrics 
Cheryl Lynn Bailey, Accounting Services 
Julie Ann Baker, Hospital Surgical Services 
Raymond D. Ball, Printing Services 
Marc R. Ballinger, Student Services
Walter L. Bargen, Assessment Resource Center
Julia M. Barksdale, Campus Computing 
Pal A. Bates, Hospital Pathology 
Patty Beck Fredrich, Development 
Kathryn M. Belew, Internal Medicine 
Jon Michael Bequette, Intercollegiate Athletics 
Duane Bittie, MU Libraries
Beverly Theresa Blakey, Hospital Nursing NICU
Paul E. Blanchard, Biological/Agricultural Engineering 
Valerie F. Boelsen, Hospital Pharmacy 
David Wayne Bollinger, Animal Science
William Arthur Brady, Hospital Children’s/Women’s Center 
Harvey R. Brown, Planning, Design, Construction 
Mary L. Brown, Rusk Clinical and Diagnostic Services 
Randy Lee Brown, Ellis Fischel Engineering
Melissa Kathleen Buchanan, Hospital Surgical Services 
Larose Buford, Residential Life
Patricia M. Bullock, Pediatrics
Charlotte Ann Burkett, Development
Miriam Isabelle Burrus, Family Medicine Clinic 
Terry L. Bush, Intercollegiate Athletics 
Jean Caldwell, Sameday Surgery Center 
Casey William Camp, Hospital Radiology 
Pat A. Carter, Hospital Plant Engineering 
Jennifer L. Casati, Hospital Pathology
Glenda J. Chandler, Planning, Design, Construction 
M. Ann Childers, Hospital Short Stay Center 
Stephen Paul Clayton, MU Libraries
Charles Edward Coatney, Veterinary Diagnostic Lab 
Leslie Robyn Cockrell, Hospital Adolescent Unit 
Sherry Lee Coffelt, Educational Resources Group 
Gregg P. Coffin, Energy Management
Virgil Colley, Hospital Plant Engineering
Judith Ann Cure, Hospital Perinatal Unit
Kenneth K. Davidson, Ellis Fischel Engineering 
Margaret L. Deaver, Hospital Thoracic ICU 
John Louis Denbigh Jr., Animal Science

Julie Ann Deters, MU Libraries
John W. Dewater, Building Services
Ross O. Dickerson Jr., Hospital Plant Engineering
Bonnie G. Dillon, Hospital 4 West Medicine 
Don S. Dilse, Hospital Plant Engineering 
Joan H. Dohrer, Hospital Employee Health Clinic 
Michael Wayne Dunn, KBIA-FM
Jackie Earl England, Animal Science Research Center 
Lisa A. Erickson, Planning, Design, Construction 
Mark D. Esser, Planning, Design, Construction 
Julie Ann Evans, Hospital Nursing NICU 
Raymond Charles Fairchild, Hospital Security 
Dixie Fingerson, MU Libraries
Joseph E. Fisher, Biological Sciences
Randy James Frahm, Hospital Emergency Suite 
Lillian Franklin, Hospital Burn Unit
Patricia Ann Frees, Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering 
Donald R. Fullington, Student Services
David Stuart Geiger, Respiratory Care Services 
Donald Gerlach, School of Medicine
Alison Kay Gilpin, Surgery ICU
Molly Sue Godsy, Campus Computing 
Barbara J. Gossett, Student Life 
Donna Marie Green, Hospital Housekeeping 
Kathy Greenslate, Women’s Health Care Unit 
Karen Lynn Grieshaber, Sameday Surgery Center 
Donald J. Guckert, Planning, Design, Construction 
Kathryn Louise Hamilton, Intercollegiate Athletics 
Donald G. Hammann, Printing Services 
Donna Rea Hanly, Political Science
Cindy Sue Harmon, Obstetrics and Gynecology 
Dennis Ray Hartley, Medicine Speciality Clinic 
Virginia J. Hartzell, Planning, Design, Construction 
Lutine Harris Hatley, Molecular Biology
Laura Mae Hayes, Hospital Patient Accounts 
Paula E. Heaviland, University Physicians Patient Accounting 
Susan Henry Schwendinger, Hospital Nursing Nursery 
Phyllis Jane Herndon, Hospital Surgery ICU 
Terry L. Hessenkemper, Hospital Short Stay Center 
Lisa Suzanne Hickam, Hospital Supply Distribution 
Roger D. Higgins, Energy Management 
Sarah Allene Hill, Hospital Ob/Gyn Services 
Susan B. Hollingsworth, Academic Support Center 
Carolyn Sue Houseworth, Rusk Rehabilitation Center 
Marsha L. Huckabey, Geological Sciences 
Robert Allen Hudson II, Research Reactor 
Frances J. Huebner, Hospital Surgery ICU 
Ann Hughes Fangohr, Hospital Surgical Services 
Nancy A. Jeffries, Sameday Surgery Center 
Donna K. Jenkins, Hospital Surgery 
Brenda J. Jones, Human Resource Services 
Virginia Clarrisse Jones, MU Libraries 
Paul R. Kehl, Campus Mail 
Gregory Kemp, Building Services 
Carol A. Klebofski, Development 
Michael Klote, Engineering Experiment Station 
Barbara Christine Koenig, Hospital Neurosurgical Unit 
Peter B. Koskela, Maintenance and Grounds 
Christine H. Koukola, University Affairs 
Ellen Marie Krueger, Molecular Biology 
Joyce E. Lake, Alumni Activities
Scott R. Lanpher, Hospital Supply Distribution 
Linnie Louise Lawson, Graduate School 
Joe D. Le Clair, Building Services 
Deborah Ann Lee, Rusk Rehabilitation Center 
Roy Legrand, Molecular Microbiology and Immunology 
Warren Likins Jr., Science Instrument Shop 
Debra Link, University Physicians Marketing 
Kit William Lisauskas, Intercollegiate Athletics 
Lesley Faye Loos, Hospital Helicopter Service 
Linda Ruth Mann, Soil and Atmospheric Sciences 
Alan Lee Marshall, Biological Sciences 
Kandie R. Martin, Campus Facilities 
Robert Allen Martin, Academic Support Center 
Howard L. Mason, Agronomy 
Joyce Ann Mast, Biochemistry 
Doris Mayuiers, Development
Rosemary McCallister, University Physicians Plan 

Administration
Myra M. McCoig, Hospital Quality Assurance/Risk 

Management
Dolores O. McCray, Campus Computing 
Jack McCulley, Hearnes Center 
Linda Sue McDaniel, Psychiatry/Neurology 
Margaret McHugh, Campus Facilities 
Tracy McKenney, Hospital Plant Engineering

Ellen E. McKenzie, Hospital Radiology 
C. Dale Melloway, Internal Medicine 
Carma Messerli, Minority Student Programs 
Catherine J. Messina, Hospital Dialysis and Transplant 
John L. Meyer, MU Libraries
Sandra Kay Miller, Telecommunications
Barbara Stegeman Mitchell, Hospital Nutrition and Food 

Services
Theresa A. Musket, Agronomy
Theresa J. Nation, Hospital 5 West Surgery 
Kermon W. Neef Jr., Building Services 
Julie Ann Nichols, Rusk Rehabilitation Center 
Sylvester Nichols, Rusk Rehabilitation Center 
Betty Elaine Nikodim, Hospital Heart Center and General

Administration
Bradford John Noblitt, KOMU-TV
Andrew T. Norris, Planning, Design, Construction 
Ollie L. Nowlin, Obstetrics and Gynecology 
Mary Ann Oakes, History
Martha L. O’Connor, Hospital Pathology
Chuks Albert Olisah, Hospital Supply Distribution 
Teri L. Oster, Biological/Agricultural Engineering 
William E. Oswald, Planning, Design, Construction 
Kathryn Overstreet, Energy Management 
Larry Daniel Palmer, Hospital Supply Distribution 
Ronald Dale Palmer, Hospital Plant Engineering 
Sharon A. Pendergraft, Engineering Experiment Station 
Ivori L. Perry, University Police
Sharon K. Petty, Hospital Patient Accounts
Vannak Phouk, Research Reactor
Helena Piper, Hospital Neurosurgical Unit
Bruce R. Piringer, Extension
Judith Ellen Price, Hospital Nursing NICU 
Thomas R. Priebe, Energy Management 
Mary Ann Quade, Agronomy
Christine A. Reed, Advanced Projects Group
Valerie Harlene Reed, Animal Science
Katherine R. Richardson, Hospital Public Relations 
August Rieke, Animal Science
T. Joseph Robb, Ellis Fischel Administrative Services 
Jimmy Dean Roberts, Residential Life 
Rox Anne Robison, University Police
Elaine A. Rogers, Extension
James F. Rogers, Ellis Fischel Engineering 
Mary K. Romesburg, Veterinary Microbiology 
Linda D. Rouse, Assessment Resource Center 
Cynthia Lorraine Russell, Nursing Evaluation Services 
James Duane Sappington, Campus Computing 
Karen Gene Sayre, Analytical Services
Judy K. Schaefer, University Physicians Patient Accounting 
Denise L. Schlake, Student Life
Karen Schmidt, Extension
Robert Eugene Schoebinger, Hospital Supply Distribution 
James Robert Schuh, Research Reactor
Steven Edward Schulz, Educational Resources Group 
Robin Elaine Scruggs, Hospital Nutrition and Food Services 
Laurie J. Seigel, Extension
Emily Schroeder Smith, Ellis Fischel Guest Services and 

Volunteers
Karen R. Smith, Practical Arts and Vocational-Technical 

Education
Raymond L. Smith, Veterinary Medicine and Surgery 
Cynthia Jean Stafford, Hospital Short Stay Center 
Karen L. Staggs, Accountancy
Harold Everett Stearley, Hospital Children's/Women’s Center 
Donald Stephens, Ellis Fischel Engineering
Mary Ann Stone, Residential Life
Randall Vincent Slone, Hospital Clinical Engineering 
Linda Darlene Sutton, American Archeology
Arthur C. Tarwater, Student Services 
Lori Ann Tebbe, Hospital Surgery ICU 
Jennifer Lynne Tenholder, Surgical Services 
James D. Tolbert Jr., Hospital Financial and Facilities

Planning
John S. Travlos, Agricultural Economics
Jacqueline Lea Turner, Sameday Surgery Center 
Pamela Elaine Twenler, Obstetrics and Gynecology 
Elizabeth A. Van Hove, Hospital Chief of Staff’s Office 
Wilmoth J. Walcott, Campus Computing 
Darlene Joy Ward, Veterinary Microbiology
Donna W. Wemhoff, Hospital Respiratory Care Services 
Bruce R. Weston, Procurement/Materials Management 
Vickie Gayle Whitworth, Extension
Richard Wilman, Agronomy
Helen L. Wilmsmeyer, Internal Medicine 
Howard Allen Wilson, Veterinary Pathology



W MIZZOU WEEKLY
April 11,1996

Richard J. Winkel, Mathematics
Steven C. Winters, Admissions/Registrar
Mark Wipfler, Ellis Fischel Engineering
Michelle Marie Wisdom, Telecommunications
Janice M. Wobbe, University Club/University Catering
Stacey W. Woelfel, Journalism
Olive A. Wood, Extension
Janet Woodside, Hospital Clinical Dietetics
Diana Wyatt, Extension
Lori Ann Young, Internal Medicine
Thornton Luther Youngman, Hospital Education and Training
Mark Zemelman, Journalism
Nancy Zguta, Curriculum and Instruction
Christina M. Zimmerman, Hospital Human Resources

5 years

Patricia D. Abernathy, Internal Medicine
Margaret Ackerman, Student Health Center
Jovita T. Ainsworth, Hospital 5 West Surgery
Catherine Alleven, Hospital Surgical Services
Leslye Altemeier, Journalism
Jill L. Ashford, Sponsored Program Administration
Rex George Ayers, Research Reactor
Bonita G. Baer, Hospital 4 West Medicine
Thomas W. Bandy, Hospital Short Stay Center
Barbara E. Barman, Psychology
Barbara Barrett, Internal Medicine
Pearl Barron, MU Libraries
Lou Ellen Baur, Internal Medicine
Joellen Bazat, University Physicians Finance
Joanne Beavers, Human Resource Services
Gwendolyn J. Becker, Internal Medicine
Lorne Michael Beers, Campus Mail
Parvin Behrouzi, Hospital 4 West Medicine
Douglas J. Bennett, Hospital Surgical Services
Charles W. Bishop Perera, Hospital Security
Nancy 1. Bishop, Horticulture and Agroforestry Center
Scott W. Bliler, Dalton Cardiovascular Research Center
Kimi J. Boland, Hospital Patient Accounts
Voronica Inez Bonaparte, Consumer and Family Economics 
Donald K. Bradley, Hospital Warehouse Operations 
Matthew J. Brady, Business and Public Administration.
Deborah Kay Brazil, Psychiatry/Neurology
Mark W. Brekke, Hospital Radiology
Elizabeth A. Brine gar, Hospital Medical 1CU
Keith D. Broadus, Financial Aid
Nancylee A. Brolin, Hospital Nursing Staff Education
Christine Renee Bromley, Extension
Kim Marie Brooks, Business Services
Lori A. Brooks, Hospital Nursing NICU
Linda Brown, Student Health Center
Travis Brown, Hospital Supply Distribution
Vicky Laux Brown, Extension
Karen L. Broz, Hospital Education and Training
Lizabeth E. Brummet, University Physicians Patient 

Accounting
Mary Angeline Lyon Bruno, MU Libraries
Donald G. Bryan Jr., Research Reactor
Qun Bu, Ellis Fischel Laboratory
Laurence M. Buckley-Rohrer, MU Libraries
Erika Arelia Bullard, Accounting Services
Donna Burkett, Child Health
Joyce A. Burnes, Dermatology Clinic
John Matthew Burton, Internal Medicine
Janice V. Busdieker, Hospital Social Services
Kelly D. Byler, Ellis Fischel Medical Records
Lauri Sue Caldwell, Extension
Tamala R. Camp, Nutrition and Food Services
Kay E. Carpenter, Rusk Rehabilitation
Diane M. Chappell, Hospital Emergency Suite
Douglas Dwight Charlton, Research Reactor
David T. Chin, Molecular Biology
Tim L. Closser, Hospital Supply Distribution
James C. Coffman, Hospital Medical 1CU
Betty A. Coleman, Hospital 5 West Surgery
Mariann Coleman, Extension
Cheri J. Coley, Hospital 5 East Surgery
Thelma Dianne Conner, MU Libraries
Janice L. Conniff, Child Health
Chris R. Constance, Hospital Pathology
Karian L. Cook, Extension
Jacqueline Sue Craig, Orthopaedic Surgery
David Allen Crawford, Research Reactor
Rusty L. Crawford, Psychology
Rita Sharon Crews, Minority Affairs/Faculty Development

Barbara Jean Crooks, Hospital 4 West Medicine 
Timothy J. Cundy, Golf Course
Jan Curry, School of Business
Edna Caroline Damesworth, Ophthalmology
Cathleen Y. Davis, Ellis Fischel Medical Records
John Mark Davis, Building Services 
Steven L. Davis, Hospital Supply Distribution 
Tina R. Davis, Ellis Fischel Patient Accounts 
Hala A. W. Dawood, Campus Computing 
Christina A. Dedert, Hospital Emergency Suite 
Sandra K. Dempsey, Biological Sciences 
Jill M. Devine, Hospital Medical ICU 
Marcia K. Doll, Printing Services 
Christina M. Doolady, Ellis Fischel Laboratory 
Donna S. Dorman, Hospital Thoracic ICU 
Barbara A. Drechsel, Hospital 4 West Medicine 
Rosa Lee Dudley, Ellis Fischel Radiation Therapy 
Sue Katherine Duncan, Hospital Surgical Services 
Linda I. Dunlap, Hospital 5 East Surgery 
Jacquelyn F. bunn, Business and Public Administration 
Gloria E. Dziadosz, Hospital 4 West Medicine 
Mary K. Eagen, Hospital Surgery ICU 
Allen D. Eberhard, Intercollegiate Athletics 
Edward Joseph Ege, Hospital Pharmacy
Dawn L. Eisner, MU Libraries
Diane M. Elash Bernard, Ellis Fischel Surgery 
Mary Ellen Ellebracht, Pediatrics Clinic 
Laura D. Elliott, School of Natural Resources 
Randy Ellis Fischelon, Child Health 
Harold D. Enyard, Hospital Housekeeping 
Judson R. Evans, Research Reactor
Karen A. Exendine, Hospital Children’s/Women’s Center 
Florence D. Fagbemi, Hospital Perinatal Unit 
Susan Felten, Hospital Medicine Center
Connie L. Fenton, Pediatrics
Cynthia Lee Finley, Campus Dining 
Kenneth W. Finley, Business Services 
Elva Finn, Student Health Center 
Dale K. Fitch, Hospital Social Services 
Julie Lyn Fitch, Hospital Medical ICU 
Thomas F. Fletcher, Campus Dining 
Shelly A. Floyd, Hospital 4 West Medicine 
Pamala Sue Fobes, Hospital Medicine Center 
Lindy Sue Ford, Ellis Fischel Administrative Services 
Shirley Jean Forinash, Admissions/Registrar 
Michael H. Foster, Human Resource Services 
Susan E. Foster, Accounting
Sally Ann Frahm, Human Resource Services 
Richard Friedrich, Planning, Design, Construction 
Leonor V. Fruto, Hospital Medicine Center 
Jenny Fusselman, Biological/Agricullurai Engineering 
Lori A. Garrett, Rusk Occupational Therapy 
Dayna L. Glanz, Student Health Center
Lisa M. Glaubitz, MU Libraries
Timothy J. Goodman, Development
Nancy J. Gore, Hospital Emergency Suite 
Sherri L. Green, Hospital Neurosurgical Unit 
Kristi Dawn Gregg, Admissions/Registrar 
Jerry Lester Griffith, School of Nursing 
Samuel Grimes, Hospital Cardiology Labs 
Robert J. Grissum, Hearnes Center 
Fonda J. Gross, University Stores
Julie M. Grumke, Missouri Kidney Program
Jean M. Gueldner, Pathology
Shirley A. Hall, Hospital Admissions
David Joseph Hammond, Hospital Supply Distribution 
Martha A. Hanson, Educational Resources Group 
Monelle S. Hargadine, Campus Dining 
Fern M. Harrison, Hospital Housekeeping
Susan L. Hartnagel, Financial Aid
Gina Henderson, Hospital Perinatal Unit 
Lamar Henderson, Assessment Resource Center 
Linda K. Hendren, Building Services
Marsha G. Herin, Hospital Supply Distribution
Debbie Joann Heuer, Hospital 5 West Surgery
Debra Jean Hilger, Campus Dining 
Donald L. Hill, Internal Medicine 
Dorothy Kathleen Hill, Human Resource Services 
Laurel A. Hillyer, Building Services
Sheri L. Hines, KOMU-TV
Lois E. Hobbs, Hospital Pathology
Sally Cummins Hoile, Hospital Children’s/Women’s Center 
Pamela L. Hoover, Women’s Health Care Unit 
Dennis S. Huberty, Hospital Surgical Services
Sheila Ilene Huddleston, Psychology
Mary J. Hutchinson, Hospital Perinatal Unit

Fl or as tine M. Jackson, Hospital Housekeeping
Pamela S. Jeans, Hospital Medical Records
Tracy A. Jensen, Curriculum and Instruction
Joseph A. Johnson, Hospital Burn Unit
Lori J. Johnson, Hospital Respiratory Care Services 
Christopher D. Johnston, Rusk Rehabilitation Center 
Linda C. Johnston, Ellis Fischel Patient Accounts 
Sandra Johnston, Psychiatry/Neurology
Bonnie M. Kable, Pediatrics Clinic
Bridget Renee Kelley, Mathematics
Ronald B. Kelley, Journalism
Jerold J. Kempf, Facilities, Design, Development
Cynthia A. Keneipp, Hospital 4 West Medicine
William L. Kennedy, Ellis Fischel Radiation Therapy
Debra Lynne Kidwell, Hospital Purchasing
Robert Kiker, Energy Management
Katherine W. Kilgore, Ellis Fischel Pharmacy
Keith A. Kimbrough, Ellis Fischel Purchasing
Emily L. Kimsey, Surgery
Paula G. Kingry, Hospital Thoracic ICU
Larry B. Kirschner, Hospital Radiology
Cora A. Kite, Crossroads Clinic
Dawn R. Kliethermes, Obstetrics and Gynecology
James R. Knoesel, Golf Course
Kathleen M. Koch, Multipurpose Arthritis Center
E. Lee Koester Jr., Academic Support Center
Marilyn Krone, Ellis Fischel Medical Oncology
Liane L. Kuhn, Cooperative Extension
Cindy J. Land, Physical Medicine and Rehab Clinic
Leslie A. Langdon, Counseling Services
Shirley J. Lee, Hospital 5 East Surgery
Lisa Leeper, Campus Dining
Joseph Louis Leuridan, Surgery
Lisa G. Leuthen, Coronary Care Unit
Patricia Rose Lewellen, Coronary Care Unit
Elizabeyth L. Lichty, Psychology
Tammy Linhardt, Hospital Surgical Services
Michael J. Linthacum, Hospital 5 West Surgery 
Jean Rae Locke, Ellis Fischel Operating Room 
Kenneth W. Logan, Ellis Fischel Radiation Oncology 
Elizabeth Ann Lonberger, Hospital Medical ICU
Dawn Michele Long, Child Health
Francina A. Long, Assessment Resource Center
Kathy Lou Looten, Office of Provost
Todd E. Lorenz, School of Natural Resources
Vicente D. Lozano, Hospital Nutrition and Food Services
Joan R. Luterman, Hospital Social Services #
Peggy Sue Macy, Hospital Surgery Clinic
Connie S. Malone, Assessment Resource Center
Karen R. Martin, Hospital Pathology
William Arthur Martin, Research Reactor
William M. Martin, Radiology
Barbara J. Mason, Hospital Thoracic ICU
Mary Jonine Matter, Day of Surgery Admissions Unit 
Mark D. Mattes, Hospital Surgery ICU
Leeann Maxwell, University Physicians Network Development
Joanna Dulin McAllister, Physical Medicine and 

Rehabilitation
Tiffany McBee, Hospital Diabetes Clinic
John H. McClendon, Minority Student Programs
Glenda McGaughey, Hospital Budget and Reimbursement
Judith McMahon, Child Health
Steven A. McMillin, Facilities, Design and Development 
Linda S. Meek, University Stores
Randall J. Mertens, Practical Arts and Vocational-Technical 

Education
Sheila G. Meyer, Family and Community Medicine
Karen Mickey, Rusk Rehabilitation
Doris Jean Miller, Psychiatry/Neurology
Leah Ann Miller, Environmental Health and Safely
Terry J. Miller, Academic Support Center
Connie Mitchell, News Services
Moonmoon Mitra, Pathology and Anatomical Science 
Sherman G. Mohr, Printing Services
Leah R. Moreau, Research Reactor
Karalyon W. Morrow, Hospital 5 East Surgery
Norma Lea Mountjoy, Psychology
James S. Mouser, KOMU-TV
Sheila R. Myers, Assessment Resource Center
Christine C. Neal, Museum of Art and Archaeology
Mary K. Nelson, Rusk Rehabilitation
Katharyn K. Neuner, Pediatrics
Christopher S. Newell, Telecommunications
Linda Ruth Newell, Hospital Short Slay Center
Karen M. Neylon, Graduate School
James B. Noel, Information Services
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Congratulations and best wishes 

to Chrissy Harkey 
from Ellis Library Copy Service

Chrissy qualified 
for the NCAA 
Gymnastic Regionals 
April 13 
in Baton Rouge, La.

Chrissy Harkey’s 

accomplishments are hard 

to duplicate, but at Ellis Copy 

Center we can fulfill almost 

all your copying needs like 

champions.

Ellis Library Copy Center 
115 Ellis Library
Columbia, MO 65201-5149 
Phone: (573) 882-7262 
Fax: [573] 884=5004

Monday through Thursday 7:30 a.m. to midnight 
Friday 7:30 a.m. to 11 p.m.
Saturday 9 a.m. to 9 p.m. 
Sunday noon to midnight
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Garland D. Noland, Building Services
David J. Norat, Surgery
Barbara A. Ogorman, Human Environmental Sciences
William Roy Oldham, Research Reactor
Brenda L. Orf, Extension
Mary Jane Oswald, Hospital Short Stay Center
Sheri E Overly, Campus Dining , 
Debra L. Palis, Hospital Ob/Gyn Services 
Richard Allen Parkinson, Internal Medicine 
Holly S. Parsons, Surgery
Jill Patterson, Family Medicine Clinic
Katherine L. Patterson, Hospital Children’s/Women’s Center
Jeanette Lea Pech, Rusk Brain Injury Rehabilitation
Karen J. Pecora, History
Annette S. Peddicord, Hospital Surgical Services
David A. Penn, Hospital Respiratory Care
Mary Rose Penrod, Student Services

Gary J. Peters, Energy Management
Helen Pettit, Building Services
Joyce M. Pfaff, Sponsored Program Administration
Beth Philips, Internal Medicine
Martha Lynn Pickens, Journalism
Denise R. Pinkerton, Hospital Social Services
Toni M. Piper, Internal Medicine
Ruth A. Porter, Hospital Medical Records
Kim John Potzmann, Campus Computing
Priti Premkumar, Missouri Kidney Program
Leslie Lee Provencher, Planning, Design, Construction
Kevin Pursifull, Energy Management
Angel M. Ramsey, Statistics
Jennifer Reahr, University Physicians Patient Accounting 
Kimberly Kay Renner, Veterinary Medicine and Surgery 
Gale Borkowski Rice, Rusk Communications Disorders 
Lynne E. Riddell, Economics

Danita G. Rife, Hospital Children’s/Women’s Center 
Georganne Riggins, Hospital Nursing Nursery
S. Marshall Robb, Recreational Services
Deanna K. Roberts, Procurement/Materials Management
Jeffrey R. Roberts, Hearnes Center
Mattie G. Roberts, Hospital Medical Records
Deborah Robertson, Hospital Employee Health Clinic
Carolyn Sue Romesburg, University Physicians Patient 

Accounting
Rebecca L. Roper, Hospital 4 West Medicine
Jonathon Paul Rosen, Hospital Nursing Staff Education
Joanne F Rotert, Printing Services
Terry D. Russell, Campus Computing
Linda M. Rutz, Child Health
William Wayne Rybak, Ellis Fischel Engineering
Lucille D. Salerno, Psychology
James G. Salmo, Development

ClassifiedS
SERVICES____________________
COMPUTER TAX PREPARATION. 
Your taxes prepared professionally 
using laser forms. Over 11 years’ 
experience. Electronic filing available. 
Reasonable rates, confidentiality 
assured. Call Kellogg Business 
Services at 445-7557.

Typist-need a thesis, dissertation, etc. 
typed? Call 874-1476 for a reasonably 
priced and fast typist.

TAX RETURN PREPARATION. 
Federal, state, multistate. Clients in 26 
states and overseas; 26 years’ 
experience with higher education 
returns. Call 445-6530 for confidential 
appointment. New clients — first hour 
free with this ad.

COUNSELING/PSYCHOTHERAPY 
Marital, relationship, personal, 
educational, vocational; 25 years* 
experience with faculty, staff, students. 
Sliding fee scale. Don Eggeman, 
psychologist, 1205 University Ave. 
(next to parking garage), Suite 400. 
449-6190._________________________  

Have your handwritten genealogy put 
on computer for easy updating and 
sharing with other family members. 
Free sample of genealogy charts to 
see how your family tree would look.
Call 442-1696._____________________

FOR RENT___________________
SABBATICAL contemporary home, 
designer furnished, Grasslands, 
University Hospital area, MKT Trail, 
wooded, dead-end street, fireplace. 
Three bedrooms, three baths, enclosed 
garage. Non-smoking, no pets, adult 
family. Summer 1996-August 1997, 
$950. 875-5065.____________________  

FOR SALE___________________  
1990 Plymouth Grand Voyager SE, 
100K miles, power w/l, cruise/tilt, air 
conditioning, four-speaker Infinity 
stereo, luggage rack, tinted glass, very 
good condition. $6,999 or best offer. 
Call 474-9929.

The Classified Advertising Section is open 
only to faculty and staff members and 
retirees. A home phone number is required 
in all classified ads. No refunds will be given 
for cancelled ads.

Ads must be typed.
Rates: 30-word maximum $5.

Publication deadlines:
April 12 deadline for April 18 issue
April 19 deadline for April 25 issue
April 26 deadline for May 2 issue

Mizzou Weekly Classifieds: Make your 
check payable to University of Missouri and 
send to: Mizzou Weekly, 407 Reynolds 
Center, Attention: Tanya Stitt.

are soaring

Prime Share Savings

Special Savings

Kirby Kangaroo Club

New Attitudes Savings

11 earnbalance is

Oto $4,999.99

on every penny!

Rates effective since 11/1/95

_____

$5,000 to $19,999.99 3.14%APY4.07 
on balances of

$20,000 to $39,000

When

$40,000 or more 4.59%APY

$20,000 to $39,999.99 4.07%APY

MCU savings rates
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Kathleen D. Sanford, Research Reactor 
Nancy Scanavino, Building Services 
Lynn Schlemper, Building Services 
Donald Lee Schmidt, Hospital Security 
Mary K. Schnell, Hospital Emergency Suite 
Cindy L. Schreck, Hospital Dialysis and Transplant 
Nancy L. Schultz, Admissions/Registrar 
James S. Schumacher, Nutrition and Food Services 
Theresa M. Schupp, Hospital Personnel 
Pamela Ann Schuster, Hospital Pediatrics ICU 
Linda J. Searcy, Building Services
Clifford Selkoe Jr., Hospital Burn Unit 
Han M. Shih, Business Services 
Greg Sims, Maintenance and Grounds 
Randy L. Sissel, Intercollegiate Athletics 
Debra J. Skillman, Hospital Medical ICU 
Sophia L. Skinner, MU Libraries 
Juanita Gayle Smarr, Extension
Arthur Brian Smith, Veterinary Medicine and Surgery 
Daniel C. Smith, Hospital 5 West Surgery 
David Smith, Hospital Pathology
Pamela Louise Smith, Hospital Pediatrics ICU 
Pamela S. Smith, Hospital Pediatrics
Rosemary D. Smith, Hospital Nutrition and Food Services 
Lisa S. Sparks, Ellis Fischel Patient Accounts 
Penny L. St John, Public Administration 
Joseph E. Stevens, Printing Services
William L. Sutherland, Curriculum and Instruction
Tonya Sutton, Rural Sociology
Janet L. Swindell, Hospital Nursing NICU 
Roger L. Teague, Ellis Fischel Food Services 
Kristen M. Temple, Residential Life 
Martha S. Tenan, Hospital Pathology 
Brian K. Thomas, Nursing Information Services 
Curtis Daniel Thomas, Hospital 5 East Surgery 
Karl M. Thomas, Hospital Pathology
Patrick 0. Thomas, Hospital Supply Distribution 
Sharon G. Thomas, Hospital Short Stay Center 
Robert D. Thompson, Campus Dining 
Susan L. Todd, Ellis Fischel Medical Records 
Deborah Tomlin, Building Services 
Lawrence Tomlin, Building Services 
Jan M. Tremblay, Ellis Fischel Radiation Therapy 
Alyce G. Tiirner, Psychology
Karen M. Turner, Nuclear Engineering 
Brian Keith Tiitt, Printing Services 
Diane M. Vacca, Hospital Children*s/Women’s Center 
Michael E Van Beek, Maintenance and Grounds 
Janis Van Buren, Human Environmental Science 
Susan K. Vandiver, Obstetrics and Gynecology 
Michael Kent Verbrugge, Hospital Security 
Teresa L. Vest, Procurement/Materials Management 
Matthew R. Volkmann, Biological/Agricultural Engineering 
Susan Vollrath, Ellis Fischel Medical Records 
Nancy C. Vosnidou, Child Health
Corey F. Wales, Agriculture, Food and Natural Resources 
Stephen Wall Smith, Assessment Resource Center 
Angela M. Waller, Ellis Fischel Medical Oncology 
Chao Wang, Research Reactor 
Hangli Wang, Hospital Pathology
Alan E. Watts, Environmental Health and Safety 
Suzanne Webb, Hospital Nursing NICU 
Joyce A. Weber, Hospital Radiology 
Sherre J. Weir, Internal Medicine 
Steven C. Wells, Agronomy
David Anthony Weston, Hospital Warehouse Operations 
TYoy A. Whitacre, Hospital Respiratory Care 
Barbara J. White, Hospital Medical Records 
Kenneth Ray Whithaus, University Stores 
Barbara D. Williams, Surgery Clinic 
Barbara L. Wilson, Surgery
Kathleen D. Wilson, Ellis Fischel Human Resources 
Karla J. Winegard, Hospital Linen Services 
Joyce N. Winkels, Surgery
Daniel N. Winters, Hospital Public Relations 
Joseph P. Witting, Hospital Clinical Engineering 
Danny R. Wood, Environmental Health and Safety 
Kevin Ray Wooden, Ellis Fischel Engineering 
Douglas E. Woodruff, Hospital Supply Distribution 
Kimberly Jo Woods, Medicine Speciality Clinic 
Carolyn Y. Woody, Building Services 
Cynthia D. Wortham, Family Medicine Clinic 
Anita Louise Wright, Hospital Nutrition and Food Services 
Cindy L. Wright, Student Health Center 
Randall C. Wright, KOMU-TV
Ray L. Wright, School of Natural Resources

Lisa Wulff, Ellis Fischel Medical Records 
Cecelia Estelle Wylde, Veterinary Pathology 
Agnes M. Yankee, Hospital Emergency Suite 
Cindy Heller Young, Rusk Outpatient Rehabilitation 
Jane E. Young, Hospital 5 East Surgery 
Mark Zaner, MU Libraries
Sandra J. Zaring, Cooperative Extension
Naiyu Zhao, Geological Sciences
Qiao Zhong, Dalton Cardiovascular Research Center 
Pattie M. Zirkelbach, Hospital 5 East Surgery 
Joyce A. Zulovich, Human Resource Services

Retirees
41 years

William Keller Wyatt, Printing Services

38 years

Robert J. Brockman, KOMU-TV
Jack D. Rhoades, Animal Science

31 to 34 years

Florence Nadine Bennett, Printing Services 
Donald D. Waller, Hospital Plant Engineering 
John Thomas Winegar, Campus Computing

26 to 30 years

Carol Baldwin, Engineering
Mary Margaret Bayer, Student Health Center
Mary Williams Jabionsky, Hospital Children’s/Women’s 

Center
Petrona J. Mitchell, Campus Dining
Linda L. Wilson, Educational Resources Group

1996 Staff development 
project awards recipients

Adria Allen Deanna Goodwin Eric Bruce Nelson
Suzanne M. Austin Wilma S. Grant' Robin J. Nuttall
Lynn M. Ayers Susan R. Groshong Kathy Pritchett
Diane Bartley Matthew Scott Gunn Kevin J. Pursifull
Larry Baumgartner Susan Henry-Schwendinger Thom D. Rakes
Shannon Baumgartner Lee Henson Terry Robb
Allan Beauchamp Kay Priscilla Houchins Tina M. Roberts
John Belaka Terry Jackson Patricia D. Ross
Roy D. Benson Brock P Jones Linda Sanders
Debra Ann Boden Ricky Jones Lynn Schulte
Nancy K. Bowman Linda L. Kaiser Linda M. Schultz
Stephen Briscoe Scott Keithley Lisa Caroline Scoles
Jonathan Broomhead Melba Kelly-Gordon Mary Seewoster
Grace B. Butler Reginald Kinsey Kristin B. Simpson
Tim Byrd Jo Anne Kirk Shari Lynn Sims
Jean Mary Camden Drayse E. Lanpher Joan Smith
Jennifer K. Carter Tami Renee Lively Henry E. Tharp
Douglas D. Charlton Donald A. Love Jeaniene Thompson
James M. Crossley Steven H. Luff Teresa Vest
Eric Crump Denise Matroni Lavona L. Virgen
Rebecca De Graaf Michelle C. Mathews Jo Ann Vogt
Patricia DeLong Paul McDowell Ceresa Ward
Peter J. Dohm Alma M. Meyer Ruth A. White
Kathleen E. Doisy David N. Moore Michael A. Wimmenauer
Kathleen Edwards Jennifer Morton Joyce A. Zulovich
Melissa S. Evans-Blumer Larry Nave
Irene Ganjam Christine C. Neal

21 to

Mary Evelyn Buck, Cooperative Extension
Velma Fern Carrender, Patient Accounts
Hubert E Crane, Hospital Plant Engineering
Maydell Henry Senn, Library and Informational Science

16jo20 years

Alfreda A. Harvey, Hospital 5 East Surgery
Phyllis E. Leiby, Surgery
Eddie L. Martin, Planning, Design, Construction
Thelma Joy Penberthy, University Stores
Betty Jane Smithey, Hospital Social Services
Charles H. Talley, University Physicians Patient Accounting
Marvin E. Tracy, Agronomy

11 Jo IJryears

Jo Ann Boeckman, Campus Facilities
Juanita Dailey, Health and Exercise Sciences
Daniel John Devine, Intercollegiate Athletics
Andree Marguerite Gelatt, Acute Rehabilitation
Clara Leneir Jones, MU Libraries
Lawrence J. Lang, Fertilizer Control
Dobie Sue Perkins, Ellis Fischel Purchasing
Helen I. Roemer, Hospital Patient Accounts
Mary Lucille Swanson, Mathematics

5Jo 10 years

Charmian F. Boyle, School of Medicine
Virginia L. Gilmore, Hospital 5 East Surgery
Nancy A. Gore, Campus Dining
Mary Elizabeth Hill, Medical Records
Emma Frances Johnes, Nutrition and Food Services
Carmilla Mae Kauzlarch, Ellis Fischel Medicine
Willie Milton Old, Hospital Plant Engineering
William F. Reilly, Research Reactor
Lloyd V. Rowland, Ellis Fischel Engineering
James Arrland Shaw, Rusk Rehabilitation
Larry Sims, Ellis Fischel Engineering
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Staff Recognition Week 
“BETTER THROUGH TEAMWORK”

April 15-19, 1996

Monday, April 15
• STAFF RECOGNITION CEREMONIES 
1:30-3:30 p.m., Jesse Hall Auditorium 
Four $1,000 Staff Recognition Awards will be presented by 
Chancellor Charles Kiester to one member of each staff sub­
group: Administrative/Professional, Crafts/Maintenance, 
Secretarial/Clerical, and Technical/Paraprofessional. The Mick 
Deaver and the Barbara S. Uehling Awards of $500 also will 
be presented. Staff with 20, 25, 30, 35 and 40 years of service 
will receive individual certificates. Refreshments will be served 
following the ceremony.
•BLOOD DRIVE
9 a.m.-3 p.m., University Hospital Lobby

Tuesday, April 16
• FASHION SHOW
Noon-1 p.m., Memorial Union (Jesse Wrench Auditorium)
• RESEARCH REACTOR TOUR 
3-5 p.m.

Wednesday, April 17
• STUDENT RECREATION CENTER TOUR 
Noon-9 p.m., Brewer-Rothwell Gymnasium
• BIKE REGISTRATION AND SAFETY TIPS 
3-6 p.m., Lowry Mall

Thursday, April 18
• VARIETY SHOW
Noon-1 p.m., Arts & Science Bldg. (Allen Auditorium)
• CAMPUS COMPUTING OPEN HOUSE 
2-4 p.m., Heinkel Bldg.

Friday, April 19
• STRESS MANAGEMENT SEMINARS (2)
(#1) 11:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. or (#2) 12:30-1:30 p.m., Lee Hills 
Hall, Room 110
• HEALTH FAIR
11 a.m.-3 p.m., Brady Park

Concerts & Plays
Thursday, April 11
FINE ARTS SERIES: The Department of 

Theatre will present Burn This April 11 -13, 
at 8 p.m. in Corner Playhouse. Cost: $5 all 
seats. For more information, call 882-PLAY.

Friday, April 12
FINE ARTS SERIES: See April 11 listing. 
HEARNES CENTER CONCERT: Singing 

group ALL-4-ONE will perform at 8 p.m. at 
the Hearnes Center. For ticket information, 
call 884-PAWS.

STUDENT ENSEMBLE SERIES: The 
University Philharmonic with Edward 
Dolbashian, conductor, will perform at 
8 p.m. in the Missouri Theatre. For ticket 
information call 882-2604.

Saturday, April 13
CONCERT SERIES: The Preservation Hall 

Jazz Band will perform at 8 p.m. in Jesse 
Auditorium. For ticket information, 
call 882-3781.

FINE ARTS SERIES: See April 11 listing. 
STRING CHAMBERFEST: Event will be 

held from 9 a.m.-3 p.m. in the Fine Arts 
Building.

Sunday, April 14
FINE ARTS SERIES: The Department of 

Theatre will present Burn This at 2 p.m. 
in Comer Playhouse. Cost: $5 all seats. 
For more information, call 882-PLAY.

THE UNIVERSITY SINGERS CONCERT: 
Group will perform with David Rayl, 
conductor, at 8 p.m. in the First Baptist 
Church, 1112 E. Broadway.

Conferences
Friday, April 12
MANAGED CARE CONFERENCES: 

“Challenges to Mental Health Services: A 
Progress Report on Managed Care” will be 
offered from 8:15 a.m.-5 p.m. at the St. 
Louis Airport Marriot. For cost and 
registration information, call (314) 644- 
8803.
“Challenges to Mental Health Services: The 
Impact of Managed Care on Clinical 
Practice” will be offered from 9 a.m.-4 p.m. 
on Saturday, April 13, at the St. Louis 
Airport Marriot. For cost and registration 
information, call (314) 644-8803.

FREE • FREE • FREE

April 23, 1996 • 11:45 am to 2 pm
• strategies to support healthier decisions
• develop opinion leaders and service learning
• see concrete, workable examples

Learn techniques to positively affect the campus climate.

Learn how health/wellness issues relate to academic efforts.

All sessions feature Dr. Richard Keeling, M.D; 
Director of University Health Services and Professor of Medicine, University of Wisconsin

• Beverages Provided
for more information call The Wellness Resource Center at 882 - 4634

Sv

Memorial Union • Benton-Bingham Bal I room
Sponsored by The Wellness Resource Center, Student Health, and Division of Student Affairs

Thursday, April 18
RESEARCH CONFERENCE: “Gaining 

Momentum: Qualitative Research” will be 
offered from 8 a.m.-3:3O p.m. at the Holiday 
Inn East. To register or for more 
information, call 882-0215.

Courses
Saturday, April 13
WOMEN’S CENTER WORKSHOP: "ESP: 

Empowerment for Self-Protection” will be 
offered from I-5 p.m. in the Rothwell Gym 
Mat Room. Cost is $12. Registration is 
required. For more information, 
call 882-6621.

Tuesday, April 16
PARENTING SERIES: "Building Self- 

Esteem in Children” will be offered at noon 
in Rooms 234 and 235 Brady Commons. 
Babysitting is available. For more 
information, call The Wellness Resource 
Center at 882-4634.

Wednesday, April 17
NEW EMPLOYEE ORIENTATION: Course

will offered from 1:3O-5 p.m. in Columns 3 
of the Reynolds Alumni Center. The course 
is open to all new benefit-eligible 
employees.

Exhibits
BINGHAM GALLERY “Images of

Missouri: Past and Present,” featuring works 
from Jerry Berneche, professor of art, will 
be on display through April 19. The 
Bingham Gallery located in the Fine Arts 
Building is open from 10 a.m.-4 p.m. 
weekdays.

BRADY COMMONS GALLERY:
• The Student Art Education Association’s 

group exhibit will be on display through 
April 11. The Brady Gallery, located 
in 203 Brady Commons, is open 
from 10 a.m.-5 p.m. weekdays.

MUSEUM OF ANTHROPOLOGY: The 
museum, located in Swallow Hall, is open 
from 9 a.m.-4 p.m. weekdays.

MUSEUM OF ART AND
ARCHAEOLOGYThe museum, located in 
Pickard Hall, is open from 9 a.m.-5 p.m. 
Tuesday through Friday, 6-9 p.m. Thursday 
and noon-5 p.m. Saturday and Sunday.

REYNOLDS ALUMNI CENTER: Sculpture 
by Ed Dwight is on display in the Great 
Room of the Reynolds Alumni Center. This 
sculpture of Corporal Clinton Greaves 
heralds the contributions of American blacks 
to the development of the West.

STATE HISTORICAL SOCIETY: The 
gallery is open 8:30 a.m.-4 p.m. weekdays. 
The corridors are open from 8 a.m.-4:30 
p.m. weekdays and 9 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 
Saturday.

Films
Friday, April 12
MSA/GPC FILM: Kids will be shown at 7 

and 9:30 p.m. in Ellis Auditorium. Cost: $2 
advance, $2.50 at door.

Saturday, April 13
MSA/GPC FILM: See April 12 listing.

Monday, April 15
MSA/GPC FILM: El Norte will be shown at 

7 and 9:30 p.m. in Ellis Auditorium.
Cost: $1.50.

Lectures & Seminars
Thursday, April 11
HEALTH SERVICES MANAGEMENT

FORUM: David J. Robinson, CEO at 
Duncan (Okla.) Regional Hospital, will 
present “Rural Health Systems” 
from 1-3 p.m. in Room S261 Sinclair School 
of Nursing.

Friday, April 12
CHEMISTRY COLLOQUIUM: Fritz

Voegtle, professor of chemistry from the 
University of Bonn, will present “Catenanes 
and Rotaxanes of the Amide Type via 
Superamolecular Template Synthesis” at the 
third annual Llyod B. Thomas Lecture at 
3:40 p.m. in 103 Schlundt Hall.

ECONOMICS SEMINAR Rebecca Blank, 
professor of economics at Northwestern 
University, will present “It Takes A Nation: 
A New Agenda for Fighting Poverty” 
at 3:45 p.m. in 310 Middlebush Hall.

ENTOMOLOGY SEMINAR: Suleyman 
Akbulut, graduate student, will present 
“Reproductive Behavior of Cerambycid
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Beetles” at 2:40 p.m. in Room 2-7 
Agricultural Building.

FORESTRY SEMINAR: Thara Baker-Alley, 
graduate student, will present “Dynamics of 
Non-Oak Species in the Missouri Ozarks 
Following Clearcutting” at 2:40 p.m. in 
Room 2-3 Agriculture Building.

Sunday, April 14
ART & ARCHAEOLOGY LECTURE: 

Edgar Peters Brown, senior curator of 
paintings for the National Gallery of Art, 
will present “Symposium on the Kress Study 
Collection” at 1 p.m. in 106 Pickard Hall. 
Various scholars will present the results of 
their research on the works in the Kress 
Study Collection at 3 p.m. in 106 Pickard 
Hall.

ART LECTURE: Kenneth Akiva Segan, artist 
and alumnus from the Department of Art, 
will present a slide lecture with selections 
taken from his own series and from the 
painting series done by the late Holocaust 
survivor Israel Bernbaum at 8 p.m. al the 
Hillel Foundation, 1107 University Ave. For 
more information, call Kerry Hollander 
at 443-7460.
The slide lecture also will be held on April 
15, at 3:40 p.m. al the Museum of Art & 
Archaeology in Pickard Hall. For more 
information, call Brooke Cameron at 
882-9449.

Monday, April 15
SOIL AND WATER RESOURCES 

SEMINAR: Muhammad Akil, graduate 
student of soil sciences, will present “New 
Research Ideas From Sanborn Field” 
at 3:40 p.m. in 133 Mumford Hall.

Tuesday, April 16
BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES SEMINAR: 

Haven Wiley from the University of North 
Carolina will present “Cracking the Code: 
Understanding Complexity in Birdsong” al 
3:40 p.m. in 18 Tucker Hall.

WOMEN’S CENTER EVENT: “The Impact 
of Advertising on Gay America: The Price 
of Validation” will be held at 4 p.m. in 229 
Brady Commons.

Wednesday, April 17
EDUCATION LECTURE: Luis Rodriguez, 

author and former gang member in East Los 
Angeles, will speak on “Gangs, Violence 
and Education” at 9:40 a.m. in Ketcham 
Auditorium in Engineering Building East.

ENGLISH LECTURE: Ian Campbell, 
professor of English from the University of 
Edinburgh, will present “Dickens and the 
Railway” at 4 p.m. in Room I Pickard Hall.

MIDDAY GALLERY EVENT: Ali Hussam, 
director of the Digital Media Center, will 
present ‘The Virtual Museum” at 12:15 p.m. 
in Pickard Hall.

PARKS, RECREATION, & TOURISM 
SEMINAR: Mihaly Csikszentmihalyi, from 
the University of Chicago, will present a 
keynote anniversary address from 
1-2:30 p.m. in the Mark Twain Ballroom 
in Memorial Union in honor of the 
department’s 30th anniversary. Four 
concurrent educational seminars will be held 
from 2:45-4 p.m. in Memorial Union. Cost 
is $10. For more information, call 882-7088.

WOMEN’S CENTER EVENT: “Feminine 
Archetypes in Astrology: Planets and 
Asteroids” will be held at 7 p.m. in 229 
Brady Commons. Bring your chart, if you 
have had it done. To register, call 882-6621.

Thursday, April 18
CAMPUS WRITING PROGRAM: Jo Ann 

Vogt, learning resource specialist with the 
Campus Writing Program, will present 
“Tracing Your Own Evolution: Using A 
Teaching Portfolio To Document What You 
Do” from 11:45 a.m.-12:45 p.m. in 325 
General Classroom Building. For more 
information, call 882-4881.

CHEMICAL ENGINEERING SEMINAR 
Andreas Acrivos, professor of science and 
engineering from City College of the City 
University of New York, will present “The 
Rheology of Concentrated Suspensions of 
Non-Colloidal Particles: Variations on a

Theme By Albert Einstein - Latest Update” 
at 3:40 p.m. in Room WOO 10 Engineering 
Building East.

PARKS, RECREATION, & TOURISM 
SEMINARS: Four concurrent educational 
seminars will be held from 9-10:15 a.m., 
and 10:45 a.m.-noon in Memorial Union. 
For cost and information, call 882-7088.

PSYCHOLOGY LECTURE: Norman Miller 
from the University of California will 
present “Social Projection and Attitude 
Certainly” at 3:40 p.m. in 313 Psychology 
Building.

Meetings
Thursday, April 11
FACULTY COUNCIL: Will meet at 3:40 

p.m. in SHO Memorial Union.
ENVIRONMENTAL STUDIES 

INITIATIVE: Group will meet at 3:40 p.m. 
in A.P. Green Chapel to discuss the newly 
approved environmental studies certificate. 
Interested faculty, staff and students are 
encouraged to attend. For more information, 
call 882-7717 or 882-7116.

Thursday, April 18
TOASTMASTERS: Will meet from 4-5 p.m. 

in Room IW19 at University Hospital. 
For information, call Vickie Stokes 
al 882-2239.

Special Events
Thursday, April 11
HEARNES CENTER EVENT: "EXPO ’96” 

will be held from 9 a.m.-4 p.m. to showcase 
services and products available from 
Business Services and Campus Facilities.

Monday, April 15
HUMAN RESOURCE SERVICES EVENT: 

“Secretarial Recruitment Day” will be held 
from 11 a.m.-7 p.m. in 146 Heinkel 
Building. Application and orientation 
procedures will take approximately one 
hour. For more information, call 882-7701.

Tuesday, April 16
ELLIS FISCHEL FUND RAISER: Ellis 

Fischel Cancer Center Auxiliary will hold a 
jewelry sale from 7 a.m.-4 p.m. today and 
tomorrow in the hospital lobby. Fashion and 
sterling jewelry will be available at 10 
percent to 50 percent off. Proceeds will

Come hear a great story 
told everyday at 10:30 a.m

Every child attending April 22-25 will recieve 
a Truman the Tiger bookmark, University of Missouri 
pencil and two treats — plus be registered to win 
a $99 Radio Flyer wagon and other grand prizes! 
Call 882-8525 for more information.

Purchase a children's 
book and get a FREE 

stuffed toy of 
your choice from 

our toy cart!

benefit the auxiliary’s scholarship program.

Thursday, April 18
PARKS, RECREATION & TOURISM

CELEBRATION: 30th Anniversary Social 
and Banquet will be held from 6-9 p.m. in 
the Reynolds Alumni Center. For ticket 
information, call 882-7088.

Friday, April 19
TAP DAY: MU’s traditional ceremony to

Author
Csi^szentmi^fyi

Creativity 
quality of lifi
Psychologist Mihaly Csikszentmihalyi 
the essence of creative action

e

i p.m. Wednesday, April 17 
Mar^ Twain Ballroom 

Memorial Union 
free & open to t^e publi

celebrating the
30th Anniversary
Department of Parks, Recreation and Tourism

Children' 
Reading 
Week

Join the fun April 22-25

Come in anytime this 
week and browse our 
expanded Children's 

book section.
We have books to 
meet the diverse 
needs of all kinds 

of children.

Main Level Brady Commons Open: Mon.-Thurs. 8-7, Fri. 8-5, Sat. 10-5 
882-7611 TDD: 882-3985 Parking at Hitt & Rollins 

Official bookstore of Mizzou since 1899.

honor student leaders will be held at 10 a.m. 
on Francis Quadrahgle.

BALLOON BLAST: Free tethered balloon 
rides will be offered today and tomorrow on 
the South Quad as an Access Awakening 
Month event. Rides are accessible to persons 
with disabilities and are available for 2 XA 
hours beginning at sunrise and for 2 A hours 
before sunset both days. With questions, call 
882-4696.

BOOKSTORE
' DrStiTt

$|orr
ANY CHILDREN'S 
BOOK IN STOCK

APRIL 22-25, 1996
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Sharing 
the caring

on
Cancer Awareness 
Month

The thing about cancer is you can feel fine...and still have it. But 
that’s when your chances of surviving, even being cured, are the highest. 
The key is early detection.

So do something good for yourself during Cancer Awareness Month 
in April. Make an appointment with Ellis Fischels Cancer Screening 
Services. Its the most comprehensive and convenient cancer screening 
program in mid-Missouri. And it s surprisingly affordable.

In recognition of Cancer Awareness Month, were offering the 
following special activities:

care of 
yourself 
Then take 
yourself to

Free movie 
pass

the movies — on us.
If you call Cancer Screen­

ing Services during April to 
schedule an appointment 
(visit can be made any time 
within the next year), you’ll 
receive a free movie pass* 
plus:
• $10 off any cancer screening
• a free consultation with a

registered dietitian
• a free self-examination

hangtag
• free educational brochures 
• a chance to win a $75 gift 

basket
Think of it as a small 

reward for taking care of 
yourself. Call 882-8511.

Mobile mammography
If its time for you to have 

a mammogram, take 
advantage of mobile mam­
mography sponsored by Ellis 
Fischels Cancer Screening 
Services.

The mobile unit will be at 
the Women for Women 
Marketplace from 8 a.m. to 
5 p.m., Saturday, April 20 at 
the Columbia Expo Center.

Any woman who has a 
mammogram at the expo will 
receive the free movie pass* 
and other incentives.

The mobile mammogra­
phy unit is accredited by the 
American College of 
Radiology. Medicare and 
Medicaid are accepted. 
BCCCP grant assistance is 
available to qualified 
applicants.

Walk-ins are accepted but 
appointments are recom­
mended. Call 882-8511.

News series

Watch Missouri 17
KM IZ-TV at 6 p.m. and 
10 p.m. on April 16-18 for 
important information about 
cancer. You’ll hear about:
• Lumpectomy vs. mastec­

tomy — the latest research 
findings on breast conser­
vation.

• Offering hope through 
clinical trials — what are 
clinical trials and who can 
participate?

• Molecular pathology — 
how it is changing the way 
cancer is diagnosed and 
treated.

Physician hotline
Questions about cancer? 

Want to determine your risk? 
Physicians and nurses from 
Ellis Fischel Cancer Center 
will be available to answer 
your questions from 6 p.m. to 
7 p.m., Thursday, April 18.

Call 449-0917 or outside 
Columbia 1(800) 374-0117.

Ellis Fischel
11 1 Cancer Center

Missouri
KMIZTV XZV

•Redeemable at Mall 4, Cinema and Campus Twin Theatres in Columbia; and Capital 8, Capital 4 and Ramada 4 Theatres in Jefferson City.

Publications and Alumni Communication 
407 Reynolds Alumni and Visitor Center 
Columbia, MO 65211

Day of Caring recruits 
faculty and staff for 
volunteer projects

D
on’t be surprised if your students 
ask you to give up a peaceful 
Saturday to clean up a stream, 
wash windows or rake leaves. Mil’s Day 

of Caring is April 27 and student 
organizers are looking for faculty and staff 
recruits. The event is a United Way 
activity.

There are many benefits to volunteering 
on the Day of Caring, says one of the 
event’s organizers, sophomore Chai lie 
Brindley. “You get a taste of what 
community service is like,” Brindley says. 
“It’s a good way to spend a Saturday.” 

In addition, volunteers get to interact 
directly with the people they are helping. 
This year volunteers will work in smaller 
groups on some projects to encourage this 
type of interaction, Brindley says.

In the past volunteers have cleaned 
flood-damaged New Franklin and tornado­
damaged Moberly. This year all of the 
projects will be in Columbia. After an 8:30 
a.m. breakfast at Rothwell Gymnasium, 
volunteers will head to their project sites. 
Most projects should be completed by 
early afternoon.

Some of the volunteer opportunities 
this year include: yard work, window 
washing and house cleaning for the Boone 
County Council on Aging, stream cleanup 
with Big Brothers/Big Sisters, and 
painting for the Boy Scouts. A variety of 
other projects also will be available.

Faculty and staff who want to volunteer 
should contact Ellie Budai at 884-1883.

Record
A mid-Missouri conference on 

longitudinal data analysis April 29-30 
is seeking participants. If you would like 
to present a 30-minute talk on a topic in 
longitudinal data analysis, please 
submit a title and abstract by April 19 to 
Tim Wright, professor of statistics, at 
222 Mathematical Sciences Building, or 
call 882-6376. E-mail address is 
<statftw @ mizzou 1 >.

The featured speaker will be Peter 
Molenaar of the University of 
Amsterdam and Pennsylvania State 
University at 3:40 p.m. April 29 in Room 
5 Hulston Hall. Contact Wright for a 
complete program of the conference 
events.
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